



STC South Camberwell Cricket Club 2017/18 Annual Report



Secretary's Report

Dear Member,

On behalf of President Peter Lynch and the Committee it gives me great pleasure to table the 2017/18 STC South Camberwell Cricket Club Annual Report.

This report is the 51st to be presented to our members and includes reports from our five senior teams including our Veteran's XI, the highly successful junior program including Milo, and extensive player statistics.

Special thanks must go to everybody that made a contribution to the preparation of this report, in particular John Krohn for his assistance with statistical and historical information.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank outgoing President Peter Lynch- it has been a pleasure to work with such a dedicated and passionate Sainter.

I would also like to thank the committees and the broader STC community for their support and encouragement this season.

James Terrill Secretary

Table of Contents

Table of Contents	2
Honour Board	4
Office Bearers	6
Sponsors 2017/18 Season	7
Premierships, Hall of Fame	8
Life Members, Special Awards 2017/18	9
President's Report	10
First XI Report	12
First XI Statistics 2017/18	13
Team Records 2017/18: First XI	14
Overall Team Records: First XI	14
Second XI Report	16
Second XI Statistics 2017/18	18
Team Records 2017/18: Second XI	19
Overall Team Records: Second XI	20
Third XI Report	21
Third XI Statistics 2017/18	22
Team Records 2016/17: Third XI	23
Overall Team Records: Third XI	24
Fourth XI Report	25
Fourth XI Statistics: 2017/18	26
Team Records 2017/18: Fourth XI	28
Overall Team Records: Fourth XI	29
Veteran's XI Report	30
Veterans XI Statistics 2017/18	31
Junior Program	32
MiloIN2CRICKET	33
Under 10	33
Under 12	34
Under 14	37

STC South Camberwell Cricket Club 2017/18 Annual Report

	3
Under 16	37
Ladies Game	43
Statistics	45
All Player Performances (Career Aggregate) Statistics to End 2017/18	49
Veterans Aggregate Statistics to End Season 2017/18	52
T20 Statistics2017/18	53
Career Aggregate T20 Statistics	53
TEAM RECORDS: FIFTH (ONE-DAY) ELEVEN	54
TEAM RECORDS: SIXTH (ONE-DAY) ELEVEN	55
Club's Top 10 Performers	56
Club's Top 10 Performers in 2017/18	58
Basil Finnigan Medal Winners	59

Honour Board

SEASON	PRESIDENT	SECRETAR Y	FIRST XI CAPTAIN	CLUB CHAMPION	BEST CLUBMAN	BASIL FINNIGAN MEDALLIST
1967/68	A Yarwood	A Burt	A Burt	D Harrison		
1968/69	G Mazoletti	K Burt	A Burt	D Harrison	_	
1969/70	G Mazoletti	K Burt	A Yarwood	M Cain		
1970/71	G Mazoletti	K Burt	A Yarwood	M Cain		
1971/72	A Burt	K Burt	A Yarwood	J Martin		
1972/73	A Burt	K Burt	A Yarwood	M Cain		
1973/74	A Burt	K Burt	K Burt	J Martin		
1974/75	A Burt	K Burt	K Burt	B Finnigan		
1975/76	A Yarwood	M Wignell	K Burt	G Wignell	K Burt	
1976/77	A Yarwood	M Wignell	K Burt	M Robertson	M Yarwood	
1977/78	P Sandilands	P Spithill	P Sandilands	G Wignell	B Brell	
1978/79	P Sandilands	P Spithill	P Sandilands	G Wignell	E Fitzwilliam	
1979/80	P Sandilands	E Fitzwilliam	P Sandilands	G Wignell	J Spithill	
1980/81	P Sandilands	E Fitzwilliam	P Sandilands	G Wignell	J Spithill	
1981/82	P Sandilands	E Fitzwilliam	G Wignell	G Wignell	P Pawsey	
1981/82	P Sandilands	P Pawsey	P Sandilands	G Wignell	P Stewart	
	R Fitzwilliam	P Pawsey P Pawsey	B Cain	B Cain		
1983/84	K Fitzwilliam	P Pawsey	BCain	B Cam	B Docherty	
1984/85	R Fitzwilliam	P Pawsey	K Burt	C Hoare	Mrs D Burt	
1985/86	K Burt	Mrs M Smith	K Burt	C Hoare	M Drew	G Walker
1986/87	K Burt	P McHenry	C Hoare	C Hoare	D Zennaro	P Wignell
1987/88	K Burt	P McHenry	B Docherty	G Wignell	P McHenry	G Wignell
1988/89	K Burt	E Fitzwilliam	B Docherty	B Docherty	P Docherty	B Docherty E Fitzwilliam G Wignell
1989/90	I Constable	E Fitzwilliam	B Docherty	M Learmonth	J Murray	M Learmonth
1990/91	I Constable	E Fitzwilliam	B Docherty	M Learmonth	R Molloy	G Walker
1991/92	B Docherty	R Molloy	B Docherty	B Docherty	P McHenry	G Walker
1992/93	B Docherty	K Burt	P Docherty	P Williams	R Hoich	P Williams
1993/94	B Docherty	K Burt	P Docherty	P Williams	M Molloy	J Hall C Hoare
1994/95	B Docherty	S Ross	B Docherty	B Docherty	Mrs K Burt	C Wood
1995/96	G Chard	S Ross	P Warcarba	B Docherty	A Purcell	B Docherty
1996/97	G Chard	S Ross	P Warcarba	P Warcarba	A Daly	P Warcarba
1997/98	S Ross	S Waller	P Warcarba	P Warcarba	A Tracey	R McDowall D Burt
1998/99	S Waller	S Weerasinghe	S Joyce	B Docherty R McDowall	J Di Stefano	M Thackwray
1999/00	R Corbett	P Zennaro	B Docherty	B Docherty	P Lynch	M Pivetta
2000/01	R Corbett	P Zennaro	S Joyce	D Sotiriadis	P Morrison	L D'Astoli

SEASON	PRESIDENT	SECRETARY	FIRST XI CAPTAIN	CLUB CHAMPION	BEST CLUBMAN	BASIL FINNIGAN MEDALLIST	
2001/02	G Chard	P Zennaro	P Fisicaro	B Docherty R Corbett		S Hoy M Pivetta	
2002/03	G Chard	P Zennaro	P Fisicaro	S O'Connell	P Fisicaro	S Hoy J Krohn	
2003/04	Dr T Bach	P Zennaro	P Fisicaro	S O'Connell	G Chard	L D'Astoli	
2004/05	Dr T Bach	N Fennessy	S O'Connell	S O'Connell	A Michaelides	M Mitchell	
2005/06	S Hoy	Mrs K Zennaro	S O'Connell	S O'Connell	P Zennaro	D Smith	
2006/07	S Hoy	Mrs K Zennaro	S O'Connell	S O'Connell	R&K Corbett	N Hodgson	
2007/08	S Hoy	Mrs K Zennaro	S O'Connell	L D'Astoli	S O'Connell	L D'Astoli	
2008/09	P Zennaro	Mrs K Zennaro	S O'Connell	Tom Bach M Francis		A Ross	
2009/10	P Zennaro	Mrs K Zennaro	S O'Connell	S O'Connell Mrs K Zennaro		P Morrison	
2010/11	D Sharpe	Mrs K Zennaro	S O'Connell	S O'Connell	J Krohn	S O'Connell	
2011/12	D Burt	Mrs K Zennaro	L D'Astoli	S O'Connell Dr T Bach		P Lynch J Murray S O'Connell	
2012/13	D Burt	T Sharpe	L D'Astoli	S Fairbrother	B Docherty	S Fairbrother	
2013/14	M O'Connell	D Sharpe	S Fairbrother	S Fairbrother	Tom Bach	P Morrison	
2014/15	M O'Connell	D Sharpe	Tom Bach	Tom Bach	M Francis	A King	
2015/16	B Coyle	Mrs A Craine	Tom Bach	S O'Connell	S O'Connell	G Douglas	
2016/17	B Coyle	Mrs A Craine	L D'Astoli	L D'Astoli Mrs A Craine		A D'Addazio	
2017/18	P Lynch	J Terrill	S Fairbrother	M Thomas	D Sharpe	L Colman M Williams	

Office Bearers

Position	Representative
President	Peter Lynch
Senior Vice President	Tom Bach
Junior Vice President	Bernard Docherty
Secretary	James Terrill
Treasurer	Luke Flegeltaub
General Committee	Peter Lacki
General Committee	Xavier Wigg
General Committee	Callum Dooley
General Committee	Dominic Hando
General Committee	Sam Fairbrother
General Committee	Paddy Bradner
General Committee	Andrea Craine
Veterans Coordinator	James Terrill
Howzat Editor	Tom Bach
ECA Delegation	
ECA Delegate	Peter Lynch
ECA Delegate	James Terrill
Senior Captains	
1 XI	Sam Fairbrother
2 XI	Fabian D'Addazio
3 XI	Gary Douglas
4 XI	Richard Briggs
Veterans	Patrick Hall
Selection	
Chairman of Selectors	Matthew Williams
Selector	Peter Lacki

Sponsors 2017/18 Season

Our sponsors are vital to keeping our club alive. We value their support, as much as they value our continued custom and referral. Please utilise their services, and let them know you are from STC.

Sponsor	Contact	Telephone	Web/ email	E-mail
JA Cain Real Estate	Bryan Cain	9805 2900	www.jacain.com.au	Bryan@jacain.com.au
Bendigo Bank	Kathy Koulouris	9885 2666	www.bendigobank.com.au	Kathy.Koulouris@bendigoadelaide.com.au
Highbury Plumbing	Andrew Scott	9870 5916	www.highburyplumbing.com.au	andrew@highburyplumbing.com.au
Merkon Construction	Peter Mercoulia	9555 3999	www.merkon.com.au	peterjnr@merkon.com.au
Custom Financial and Retirement Solutions	Bernard Docherty	9590 0094	www.cfrs.amp.com.au	bernard.docherty@ampfp.com.au
Sandilands Exports	Peter &Tom Sandilands	0417 576 242 Peter	<u>sandilandst@gmail.com</u>	sandilandst@gmail.com
Back in Motion	Adrian Quinn	9889 3903	www.backinmotion.com.au/practice/ camberwell	a.quinn@backinmotion.com.au
Enki Pools	Scott Tymkin	9899 2395	http://enkipools.com.au/	scott@enkipools.com.au
Purcell & Purcell Barristers and Solicitors	Anthony Purcell	9741 3777	www.purcellandpurcell.com.au	anthony@purcellandpurcell.com.au
Behan & Behan Accountants and Lawyers	Edwin Behan	9836 5559	www.behan.com.au	ebehan@behan.com.au
Ashburton Meat	Paul Klooster	9885 8118	www.ashburtonmeats.com.au	paul@ashburtonmeats.com.au
Silvan Australia- Sherlock Wheelbarrows	Michael Tricarico	9215 2710	www.silvan.com.au	mj.tricarico@silvanaust.com

Premierships

1968/69	1st XI ESCA "A" Grade Matting
1970/71	1st XI ESCA "A" Grade Matting
1977/78	2nd XI ESCA "C" Grade Matting
1978/79	3rd XI ESCA "E" Grade Matting
1980/81	3rd XI ESCA "E" Grade Matting
1987/88	1st XI ESCA "A" Grade Matting
1995/96	3rd XI ESCA "C" Grade Matting
1998/99	4th XI ESCA "D" Grade Non Turf
2001/02	1st XI ECA Burt Shield
2001/02	2nd XI ECA "A" Grade God
2002/03	2nd XI ECA Burt Shield
2002/03	4th XI ECA "B2" Grade Blue
2002/03	Club XI ECA One Day Division 2
2003/04	1st XI ECA Macgibbon Shield
2003/04	2nd XI ECA Burt Shield
2008/09	1st XI ECA Macgibbon Shield
2011/12	1st XI ECA Macgibbon Shield
2012/13	1st XI ECA Macgibbon Shield
2012/13	3rd XI ECA Wilson Shield
2013/14	1st XI ECA Macgibbon Shield
2013/14	2nd XI ECA Burt Shield
2014/15	1st XI ECA Macgibbon Shield

Hall of Fame

2002	Basil Finnigan
2002	Peter Sandilands
2002	Greg Wignell
2002	Alan Yarwood
2007	Chris Hoare
2007	Michael Wignell
2012	Bernard Docherty
2017	Rohan McDowall
2017	Rohan Worthy

Life Members

1975	Alan Burt
1975	Alan Yarwood
1977	Kevin Burt
1977	Peter Sandilands
1978	Robert Fitzwilliam
1980	Michael Wignell
1984	Eugene Fitzwilliam
1990	Bernard Docherty
1991	John Krohn
1991	Bryan Cain
1991	Joe Cain
1993	Paul McHenry
1993	Peter Pawsey
1995	Justin Murray
1995	Tim Allen
1999	Patrick Docherty
1999	Basil Finnigan
2005	Anthony Michaelides
2007	Tim Bach
2008	Garry Chard
2010	Paul Zennaro
2011	Richard Corbett
2012	Kylie Zennaro
2013	Stephen Ross
2014	Andrew Murray
2016	Peter Lynch
2018	Steve O'Connell

Special Awards 2017/18

Basil Finnigan Medalists	Lawrence Colman, Matthew Williams
Best Clubman	Daniel Sharpe
Most Improved Player	Harry Douglas
Best First Year Player	Connor Henderson
Stuart Hamilton Award	Joel Lagastes

2017/18 Annual Report

President's Report

A batsman celebrates upon reaching fifty, but then it is time to regroup and go again; to think about what has gone well to get to this point, and what needs to be done to go further ahead.

Throughout our first fifty years, the greatest strength of STC has always been our people: generations of volunteers who have contributed their time and their ideas, while continually putting the club first. To ensure our club remains strong into the future, we must continue to support and encourage each new generation as they lead the club forward.

Our 2017/18 committee, possibly the youngest committee STC has ever had, worked incredibly hard throughout the year. There were challenges, such as not having access to the clubrooms until just before the season launch in week three, but these were handled with minimal fuss. I am so full of admiration for their work this year.

The general committee of Paddy, Cal, Fairy, Dom, Doova & Xavier were all terrific in their individual roles, and worked very well together as a team. Flegs stepped up as Treasurer in his first year on committee and did not put a foot wrong all year. Tizz moved into the Secretary roll, and was reliably across everything; he was always able to update me on anything from functions to juniors to cricket ops, etc. Bernie Doc continued to run the junior club and his experience on the committee was invaluable. And my Vice-president Turbo once again showed exceptional timing by arriving back in the country at the start of November. It was very reassuring to know that while I couldn't be around the club as much as I had hoped, Tom would be a constant presence at Nettleton. I'd also like to mention Andrea Craine, who apparently stepped down from the committee at the last AGM, but continued to be an incredibly valuable member of the team, particularly with regard to the new clubrooms, functions, and supporting Tizz and myself.

I mentioned at last year's AGM that committees are at their most effective when they are supported by the wider membership, and particularly by those who have previously served the club themselves. We had great support from a number of people, and in particular I'd like to thank our newest Life-Member Steve O'Connell, former President Beau Coyle and this season's Best Clubman Dan Sharpe for their assistance this season.

When we chose the captains at the start of the season, we found four guys who in different ways, were motivated by wanting the club to be better. A very big thank-you to Sam Fairbrother, Fabian D'Addazio, Gary Douglas and Richard Briggs for your efforts. Briggsy in particular brought a brave new concept to the table, and I hope we will continue to see the benefits of the father-son squad for years to come.

Thank you also to our selectors, Matt Williams and Pete Lacki. At times, it can be the toughest job at the club, but they capably handled every situation they came across.

To Sue Castelow who looked after the afternoon teas again this year, a very big thank you on behalf of the entire playing list. We do not underestimate what a huge job this is that you have taken on, and done so well.

Thank you to Gretel Gibson-Bourke, Rosie Tricario, Sophie Harrison, Catherine Hynes and Harriett O'Leary for assisting the canteen this year with the juniors.

So how did we go on the field? Well, on the plus side, our Under 16 B's capped off a dominant season with a dominant finals series. Congratulations to the boys for bringing home the flag. Our Veterans XI, ably led by Pat Hall, also enjoyed a great season finishing on top of the ladder before sadly going down in the Grand Final. There is no doubt that the ultimate success is not far away for our Vets.

It was also encouraging to see Fabian's 2nd XI make a semi-final, with a team that included a number of youngsters. In fact, throughout the senior ranks there were plenty of opportunities for young cricketers this season. What a great time to be a junior at STC!

Off the field, our new clubrooms allowed us terrific flexibility in terms of the events we could put on. Thursday night dinners were a big hit – thank you very much to everyone who contributed a meal this season. The Season Launch, the Xmas Party, and the Ladies game were all great events, but my favourite occasion this season was Basil Night. Just to see the looks on the faces of those premiership players from 87/88 who were back at Nettleton after so many years, and then to listen to the speeches of the medal winners Willo and Loz, made it clear that the heart of this club is still beating as strong as ever.

Looking ahead, there are some exciting possibilities on the horizon for our club. Where will our ones play? Will we have a turf side? A girls XI? The ball is in our court on these and other questions. As we build towards 60 years, the opportunity is there to make this decade our best ever. We can all contribute to that in some way.

Go Saints!

Peter Lynch

President

First XI Report

Macggibon Shield

The 1st XI of 2017/2018 had a different look compared to previous years; young faces mixed in with a few older deaths. I wasn't sure what the season would bring but we were quickly going to learn; starting with round 1 against reigning premiers Brrroondara.

Having lost Luke D'Astoli, Callum Dooley, Matt Doran and Adam D'Addazio from the previous year, it was now up to the likes of Harry Douglas, Ben Rodan & Matt Thomas to take over the reins and lead the attack. It was a tough start to the season which included playing Brrroondara twice in the first 3 games and a narrow lose to Glen Waverly.

Round 4 against Deepdene, and at 5/65, 237 seemed a long way away... Enter Mark Shallue and Matt Thomas. To cut a long death short these two put on 175 runs to get our first win of the season! Mark finished up 95* and Matt 71*.

Round 7 saw a great win against Edinbrr (2017/2018 premiers). Our batsmen did a great job getting the score to 7/223 off 40 overs. The game was tense and tight for the 40 overs of our bowling. It came down to the final over of the match. 1 wicket in hand. 6 runs to win. Matt Thomas taking a wicket off the 2nd last ball. SAINTS WIN!

Although our two win-one loss record wasn't enough to qualify us for the finals of the T20 competition, it was once again very exciting. The team highlight was a narrow win against Trinity Wilison defending a score of only 100. The individual stand-out performance was from Mark Shallue, who swashbuckled the club's first T20 century, taking only 46 balls (his second fifty came in 16 deliveries).

After Christmas we could only manage 1 win and 2 draws from our 6 games which wasn't enough to get out of bottom place of a very tight ladder. Although we were on the wrong side of the wins and losses tally this year, there is plenty of excitement around the future prospects of the STC 1st XI. Throughout the season we had 6 debutants: Oscar King, Tom Docherty, James Briggs, Tom Briggs, Ben Rodan and Harry Douglas; all of who made their mark on the team.

I have very much enjoyed leading this young team and hope we can all stick together to keep growing and learning (and to hopefully bring home some more Macgibbon premierships!) I would like to thank Paddy Brandner for his outstanding help as VC during the season, Matt Williams and the selection committee, and Pete Lynch and the rest of the committee for their efforts through the season.

This club is built on friendships, deathing and masties; so no matter what the win/loss column says, always remember there is a cold beer and death waiting back at the club.

I look forward to leading this great club again in 2018/2019.

Sincerely,

Sam Fairbrother Club Captain

First XI Statistics 2017/18

Player	From	Gms	Rns	Out	Avg	50	10 0	Hs	Wk	Runs	Avg	5WI	BB	C(F	C(W)	St
Bach Tom	98/99	10	305	9	33.9	2	0	97	-	-	-	-	-	2	-	-
Banks-Smith B	98/99	2	0	1	0.0	0	0	0	0	7	-	0	0/7	0	-	-
Brandner P	13/14	11	184	10	18.4	1	0	58	12	315	26.2	0	3/37	2	-	-
Briggs J	12/13	2	9	0	_	0	0	9*	3	109	36.3	0	2/59	0	-	-
Briggs T	12/13	1	0	1	0.0	0	0	0	0	36	-	0	0/36	0	-	-
Casha T	03/04	1	0	1	0.0	0	0	0	-	-	-	-	-	0	_	-
Colman L	02/03	7	84	4	21.0	0	0	41	10	250	25.0	0	3/50	5	-	-
Coyle B	03/04	9	88	4	22.0	0	0	49	12	229	19.1	0	2/20	2	-	-
Craine B	02/03	1	5	1	5.0	0	0	5	-	-	-	-	-	0	-	-
Docherty B	78/79	1	0	1	0.0	0	0	0	0	30	-	0	0/30	0	-	-
Docherty T	15/16	2	0	2	0.0	0	0	0	0	17	-	0	0/17	0	-	0
Doran M	09/10	2	1	1	1.0	0	0	1	1	68	68.0	0	1/25	0	_	-
Douglas H	11/12	10	103	7	14.7	0	0	34	13	288	22.1	1	5/80	0	-	-
Fairbrother S	09/10	11	293	10	29.3	0	2	110	5	229	45.8	0	2/23	4	-	-
Hando D	09/10	13	211	13	16.2	0	0	37	_	_	_	_	_	6	-	_
King A	08/09	2	10	2	5.0	0	0	6	-	-	-	_	-	1	_	-
King O	13/14	2	3	2	1.5	0	0	3	-	-	-	_	-	1	_	-
O'Connell D	96/97	1	5	1	5.0	0	0	5	-	-	-	-	-	0	-	-
O'Connell M	99/00	1	-	-	-	-	-	-	_	_	-	-	-	1	-	-
O'Connell S	93/94	13	364	13	28.0	2	0	76	-	-	-	-	-	5	6	1
Rodan B	05/06	10	22	4	5.5	0	0	9	7	293	41.9	0	2/38	3	-	-
Shallue M	09/10	9	160	8	20.0	1	0	95*	-	-	-	-	-	-	11	1
Thomas M	09/10	13	160	9	17.8	1	0	71*	21	513	24.4	0	4/32	4	-	-
Wigg X	10/11	13	204	11	18.6	0	0	46	5	232	46.6	0	3/65	6	0	0

Team Records 2017/18: First XI

Wkt	Partners	Runs	Opposition
1	D Hando & X Wigg	47	Boroondara
2	X Wigg & P Brandner	103	Boroondara
3	Tom Bach & S O'Connell	80	Clifton Hill
4	S O'Connell & Tom Bach	164	Toorak-Prahran
5	S Fairbrother & P Brandner	97	Edinburgh
6	M Shallue & M Thomas	175	Deepdene Uniting
7	S Fairbrother & P Brandner	102	Glen Waverley
8	S O'Connell & B Coyle	73	Boroondara
9	H Douglas & L Colman	58	Glen Waverley
10	J Briggs & B Rodan	26	Boroondara

Team's highest score	343	Glen Waverley
Team's lowest score	86	Trinity Willison
Highest score against	363	Boroondara
Lowest score against	154	Glen Waverley
Highest individual score	S Fairbrother	110 vs Edinburgh
Highest aggregate	S O'Connell	364 @ 28.0
Best bowling performance	H Douglas	5/80 vs Boroondara
Most wickets in season	M Thomas	21 @ 24.4
Most catches in season (fielder)	D Hando, X Wigg	6
Most catches in season (keeper)	M Shallue	11
Most stumpings in season	M Shallue, S O'Connell	1

Overall Team Records: First XI

Wkt	Partners	Runs	Opposition	Season
1	R MacDowall & R Moore	170	Mulgrave	1997/98
2	K Burt & P Liddy	219	AYC	1970/71
3	G Wignell & P Sandilands	280	Glen Iris	1975/76
4	B Finnigan & M Robertson	213	Canterbury	1976/77
5	J Martin & W Pendry	194	Doncaster	1973/74
6	W Pendry & J Sullivan	224	Glen Iris	1974/75
7	G Wignell & B Finnigan	135	Ashwood	1980/81
8	M Duggan & E Fitzwilliam	113	South Camberwell	1987/88
	B Docherty & A Michaelides	113	Box Hill South	1990/91
9	D Harrison & G Burt	120	Wattle Park	1971/72
10	A Nicholson & D Spithill	82	B'wood Utg C'bury	2002/2003

Wkt	Partners	Runs	Opposition	Season
1	R MacDowall & R Moore	170	Mulgrave	1997/98
2	K Burt & P Liddy	219	AYC	1970/71
3	G Wignell & P Sandilands	280	Glen Iris	1975/76
4	B Finnigan & M Robertson	213	Canterbury	1976/77
5	J Martin & W Pendry	194	Doncaster	1973/74
6	W Pendry & J Sullivan	224	Glen Iris	1974/75
7	G Wignell & B Finnigan	135	Ashwood	1980/81
8	M Duggan & E Fitzwilliam	113	South Camberwell	1987/88
	B Docherty & A Michaelides	113	Box Hill South	1990/91
9	D Harrison & G Burt	120	Wattle Park	1971/72
10	A Nicholson & D Spithill	82	B'wood Utg C'bury	2002/2003

Second XI Report

It was a great pleasure to captain a resilient second XI this season. The never say die attitude was evident in round one by saving outright even though we were undermanned, and that fight was still there after Christmas although our chances of finals seemed slim.

For the 2's, there was many individual standout performances, and one very consistent season for one our players - resulting in a well-earned Basil Finnigan medal!!

In round 1, it was a dominant display of swing bowling from Brendan David who took the honours claiming 7/85 from his 18 overs. He would go on to take a further 14 wickets and lead our wicket tally for the home and away season with 21. A perfect example of the never give up attitude of the team was late on week two of this game. Having injured his arm in the field during the first innings, Nathan Evans came out to bat utilising one arm in a french cricket style approach to batting to help avoid the outright loss by one wicket.

Raj Ravindranath showed his talent with a great spell of fast bowling in round 2. His 11 ball burst saw him claim 5 wickets - including a hat rick which was completed by a stunning one handed catch down leg side to Dan Sharpe. It was later discovered that all 3 victims from the hatrick were in fact brothers! Fair to say Raj would not be getting an invite to their house for dinner.

Round 4 gave us a great look into the future of the club. Chasing 153 for victory, it was the younger boys who took control. Oscar King carried his bat with 45 and a devastating knock of 72 from Tom Briggs was enough to get us the points.

Lawrence Colman was the talk of Frog Hollow after his bag of tricks earned him an amazing 8/45 from 19.3 overs in round 6. Loz is one of the smartest bowlers you'll come across and had the batsman constantly guessing as to what delivery would be next.

Going into the 3rd last round of the season we sat 2nd last on the ladder and a hefty chunk of points of our the top 4. Our only chance of finals was an outright. Unfortunately we weren't able to get one outright... we got 2 in a row! Rounds 11 and 12 were simply dominant displays of cricket by the boys. Some standout performances included an 89 from Matthew Williams and 118 from Callum Dooley in round 11. Then Callum Dooley did it with the ball in round 12 taking 5/38 and Matthew Doran with 5/50 in the first innings. Both then backed it up with another 4 wickets each in the second innings to secure us another 10 points.

Although we lost our final home and away game, we had done enough in previous weeks to make our way into finals. We played against Trinity Willison for a spot in the grand final.

After stumps on day 1, we had put ourselves in a great position. Having lost the toss and being asked to bowl, it was due largely to one man that we were able to get the upper hand. Callum Dooley could do no wrong, taking an incredible 9/69 from 28 overs to reduce Trinity to 166.

With 12 overs to bat for the day, Oscar King and Jacob Mackenzie withheld all that Trinity could throw at them. Showing maturity beyond their years, the two batted out the day without a chance given. However on day 2, the pressure of runs on the board in a final was too much for us. Although Alex King and Tom Docherty gave us hope with the bat, we eventually fell 60 runs short of the target to end our season shorter than we would have liked.

From where we were after round 10, I'm extremely proud of the boys and thank everyone who gave up their Saturday's throughout the year to represent the second XI.

There was 2 personal highlight for me this year. First was the progression of the young players in the team. Lucas Harrison, Tom Briggs, James Briggs, Sam Briggs, Tom Docherty, Oscar King, Connor Henderson, Jacob Mackenzie, Dion Di Batista all showed their talent throughout the season - with a number of them being rewarded by making their debut in the 1s.

Second being Matthew Williams winning his first Bail Finnigan medal after years of dominance with the bat in the 2s. It's great reward for all the effort he puts in and he was key figure in pushing us towards the top.

Now to thank you's. To the sea of red that came down to Frog Hollow to watch us over the two days of our semi final - on behalf of the whole team I thank you very much for the support and although things just didn't fall our way, having everyone there meant a lot to us. The numbers and the passion on the sidelines shows why we're still the best club in the eca and there's no club I'd rather represent.

Lastly, to the committee, the captains, Sue Douglas for making our lunches and all those who help make this club what it is; a big thank you for yet another great season and I look forward to greater success for the club next season.

Fabian D'Addazio

2XI Captain

Second XI Statistics 2017/18

Player	From	Gms	Rns	Out	Avg	50	100	Hs	Wk	Runs	Avg	5WI	BB	C(F)	C(W)	St
Agutter G	17/18	1	10	2	5.0	0	0	10	-	-	-	_	-	0	-	-
Asghar A	13/14	5	3	4	0.8	0	0	2*	2	111	55.5	0	1/17	4	-	-
Atkinson R	16/17	1	1	1	1.0	0	0	1	-	-	-	-	-	0	_	-
Banks-Smith B	98/99	1	9	1	9.0	0	0	9				0				
Briggs J	12/13	1	9	1	9.0			9	1	33	33.0	0	1/33	0	-	-
Briggs S	15/16	6	19	3	6.3	0	0	8	6	159	26.5	0	3/38	6	-	-
		1	0	1	0.0	0	0	0	0	10	-	0	0/10	0	-	-
Briggs T	12/13	2	72	2	36.0	1	0	72	2	51	25.5	0	1/24	0	-	-
Casha T	03/04	2	10	2	5.0	0	0	10	0	53	-	0	0/18	1	-	-
Colman L	02/03	2	36	3	12.0	0	0	34	10	94	9.4	1	8/45	0	-	-
Coyle B	03/04	1	33	0	-	0	0	33*	3	39	13.0	0	3/39	0	-	-
Craine B	02/03	4	93	4	23.3	0	0	40*	-	-	-	_	-	1	_	-
D'Addazio A	04/05	5	19	3	6.3	0	0	10	10	193	19.3	0	3/52	4	_	-
D'Addazio F	07/08	10		10	30.5	2	0					-			18	0
David B	07/08	12	305	10				78	-	-	-		-	2	18	
Dhawan A	17/18	9	49	10	4.9	0	0	22	18	330	18.3	1	7/85	4	-	-
Di Battista D		4	29 10	5	5.8 10.0	0	0	20* 10	- 1	- 36	- 36.0	-	- 1/36	0	-	-
	14/15					0	0	-				0		-	-	-
Docherty B	78/79	2	17	0	-	0	0	17*	2	31	15.5	0	2/16	0	-	-
Docherty T	15/16	6	33	3	11.0	0	0	14*	5	128	15.6	0	2/9	2	2	0
Dooley C	15/16	4	196	5	39.2	0	1	118	23	319	13.9	2	9/69	3	3	0
Doran M	09/10	2	1	1	1.0	0	0	1	10	163	16.3	1	5/50	1	-	-
Dougherty R	14/15	2	28	3	9.3	0	0	15	3	60	20.0	0	3/33	1	_	-
Douglas H	11/12	2	12	2	6.0	0	0	10	5	58	11.6	0	3/1	1	_	_
Evans N	14/15	1	0	1	0	0	0	0*	0	2		0	0/2	1	_	_
Flatley T	17/18	1	0	1				0*	0	2	-		0/2	1		
-		1 10	0 74	0	- 6.2	0	0	0* 20	- 4	- 91	- 22.8	-	- 3/51	0 8	-	-
Flegeltaub L	14/15		-			0	0					0			-	-
Flint R	06/07	1	4	1	4.0	0	0	4	3	23	7.7	0	3/23	0	-	-
Harrison L	16/17	4	36	2	18.0	0	0	24	8	131	16.4	0	4/25	1	-	-
Harrison S	13/14	3	20	2	10.0	0	0	18	1	26	26.0	0	1/21	0	-	-
Henderson C	17/18	4	13	4	3.3	0	0	6	2	62	31.0	0	2/22	4	-	-
Hussain A	17/18	1	0	1	0.0	0	0	0	_	_	-	-	-	0	_	-
Jowett S	05/06	1	28	1	28.0	0	0	28	-	-	-	-	-	0	-	-
King A	08/09	7	100	6	16.7	0	0	46	7	72	10.3	0	4/35	2	_	-
King O	13/14						0	45*	0	4	-	0	0/4	0		
McKenzie J	13/14	8	136	7	19.4	0	-	-				-		0	-	-
		2 3	13 34	2	6.5	0	0	9 27*	-	-	-	-	-	0 2	2	0
Morrison P	99/00	-			34.0	0	0					-			-	-

STC South Camberwell Cricket Club 2017/18 Annual Report

O'Connell D	96/97	5	92	6	15.3	0	0	34	-	-	-	-	-	3	2	0
Ravindranath R	11/12	1	1	0	-	0	0	1*	5	23	4.6	1	5/23	0	-	-
Rodan B	05/06	1	0	0	-	0	0	0*	2	48	24.0	0	2/48	1	-	-
Sallmann R	15/16	2	7	4	1.8	0	0	4	1	40	40.0	0	1/0	2	-	-
Sharpe D	03/04	4	8	4	2.0	0	0	7	-	-	-	-	-	0	3	1
Williams M	03/04	12	382	12	31.8	2	0	89	-	-	-	-	-	7	-	-

Team Records 2017/18: Second XI

Wkt	Partners	Runs	Opposition
1	O King & B Craine	42	Knox Churches
2	O King & T Briggs	107	Trinity Willison
3	C Dooley & F D'Addazio	74	Mount Waverley Uniting
4	M Williams & C Dooley	123	Glen Waverley
5	M Williams & F D'Addazio	66	Burwood Uniting Canterbury
6	C Dooley & H Douglas	41	Glen Waverley
7	M Williams & B David	44	Toorak-Prahran
8	A Dhawan & A D'Addazio	21	Trinity Willison
9	B Docherty & L Harrison	42	Knox Chruches
10	T Flatley & R Sallamann	9	Toorak-Prahran

Team's highest score	241	Glen Waverley				
Team's lowest score	65	Trinity Willison				
Highest score against	336	Knox Churches				
Lowest score against	100	Trinity Willison				
Highest individual score	C Dooley	118 vs Glen Waverley				
Highest aggregate	M Williams	382 @ 31.8				
Best bowling performance	C Dooley	9/69 vs Trinity Willison (semi final)				
Most wickets in season	C Dooley	23 @ 13.9				
Most catches in season (fielder)	L Flegeltaub	8				
Most catches in season (keeper)	F D'Addazio	18				
Most stumpings in season	D Sharpe	1				

Wkt	Partners	Runs	Opposition	Season
1	S McCulloch & A Nicholson	265	North Balwyn	1999/2000
2	B Finnigan & R Lagreca	209	Mulgrave	1984/85
3	Julian di Stefano & S Hoy	218	Preshil	2007/08
4	P Docherty & K Lynch	179	Ashwood	1981/82
5	M O'Connell & B Craine	144	Glen Waverley Cougars	2015/16
6	Tom Bach & M Molloy	190	B'wood Utg Canterbury	2003/04
7	F D'Addazio & B Craine	141	Preshil	2008/09
8	M Crossin & P Wignell	126	Box Hill South	1979/80
9	K Lynch & A Deith	134	Burwood	1984/85
10	P Docherty & D Stoney	146*	R'dale-B'dara	1997/98

Team's highest score	7/463	East Doncaster	1979/80
Team's lowest score	37	Box Hill South	1987/88
Highest score against	588	St Kevins	1975/76
Lowest score against	14	North Balwyn	1972/73
Highest individual score	250*	Basil Finnigan	1979/80
Highest aggregate	568	Richard Corbett	1999/2000
Best bowling performance	9/18	Paul Aspinall	1972/73
Most wickets in a season	51	Stephen Hoy	2001/02
Most catches in a season	32	Julian di Stefano	2001/02
Most stumpings in a season	6	John Krohn	1986/87
	6	Patrick Spithill	1980/81
	6	Doug Baguley	1972/73

Third XI Report

STC 3'S A (CRICKET) FIELD OF DREAMS

Very early in the season Fenno suggested we may play finals. In the famous words of Darryl Kerrigan ("The Castle") Doova responded"Tell him he's dreaming"! We suggested that, in the words of the great Terence Mann ("Field of Dreams")"If you build it Fenno, (an innings) they will come...." He did build one (95) but alas no-one came!

Fenno passed the 200 mark, at an average of 39, and took out the batting award with a smile on his face. The young guns were snapping at his heels early, but age and.....age got him across the line. A few fine innings from the next generation included 66 from the "Gooch" Zac Gucciardo, 46 to Joel Lagastes and a brilliant 75 from the most talented Docherty to have played for STC...Tom. Cameos from Kingy (50*), Morro (62) and a Guy called Agutter (71*) made the year bearable!

Joel Lagastes took out both the bowling and team champion awards and still made it to the fish and chips fryer by 5pm each week. We used 28 bowlers and 39 blokes wielded the willow in a year that was very tough. We kept our heads up for most of that time, looking for a laugh (Doova gave us many, Huff a few rippers and Jowie some laughs that turned a few heads). Tiz behind the stumps was better than in front of them....

Many thanks to all who participated, and all who helped out. Particular thanks to Tiz, Doova and Fenno who kept me sane. Thanks to Sue for making lunches every week for every team in a game she doesn't particularly care for - I asked her to stay and watch me bat one day at "the stamp" - it doesn't take long to walk away from such a small ground (she was gone before I was next ball).

I am sure we will all be keen to pull on the boots again next year and be part of an STC resurgence.

The Skipper (Gaz)

Third XI Statistics 2017/18

Player	From	Gms	Rns	Out	Avg	50	100	Hs	Wk	Runs	Avg	5WI	BB	C(F)	C(W)	St
Agutter G	17/18	4	118	3	39.3	1	0	71*	1	48	48.0	0	1/7	1	-	-
Asghar A	13/14	1	0	1	0.0	0	0	0	1	36	36.0	0	1/36	1	_	-
Bandash N	13/14	1	0	1	0.0	0	0	0	1	27	27.0	0	1/27	0	-	-
Burke P	15/16	1	13	2	6.5	0	0	13	-	-	-	-	-	1	-	-
Burt D	92/93	1	6	1	6.0	0	0	6	0	11	-	0	0/11	0	-	-
Craine B	02/03	1	35	1	35.0	0	0	35	0	8	-	0	0/8	1	-	-
D'Addazio A	04/05	1	-	-	-	_	_	-	2	60	30.0	0	2/60	0	-	-
David B	07/08	2	0	1	0.0	0	0	0	3	81	27.0	0	2/59	0	-	-
Dhawan A	17/18	1	7	0	-	0	0	7*	-	_	-	-	-	0	2	0
Di Battista D	14/15	1	23	1	23.0	0	0	23	0	6	-	0	0/6	0	-	-
Docherty B	78/79	1	12	0	-	0	0	12*	2	61	30.5	0	2/16	0	-	-
Docherty T	15/16	3	93	2	46.5	1	0	75	5	58	11.8	0	2/16	0	2	0
Dougherty R	14/15	1	0	1	0.0	0	0	0	3	60	20.0	0	3/33	0	-	-
Douglas G	12/13	12	141	13	10.9	0	0	28	6	346	57.7	0	2/17	4	1	0
Fennessy N	01/02	8	233	6	38.8	2	0	95	1	20	20.0	0	1/1	0	1	1
Flegeltaub L	14/15	1	50	1	50.0	1	0	50	1	33	33.0	0	1/33	0	-	-
Francis M	98/99	1	0	1	0.0	0	0	0				-		0	-	-
0 1 7	17/19	1 6	0 152	1 8	0.0	1	0	0 66	- 2	- 112	- 56.0	0	- 1/24	0	-	_
Gucciardo Z Henderson C	17/18 17/18	2	0	1	0.0	0	0	0*	0	70	-	0	0/18	0	-	-
Holland D	17/18	2	14	3	4.7	0	0	5	0	2	-	0	0/10	2	-	_
Huff P	12/13	2	27	3	13.5	0	0	16	0	87	_	0	0/19	0	_	_
Jowett S	05/06	1	35	1	35.0	0	0	35	0	19	-	0	0/19	0	-	-
King A	03/00	3	103	2	51.5	1	0	50*	7	96	13.7	1	6/78	0	_	-
Lacki P	14/15	9	18	9	2.0	0	0	9	0	45	-	0	0/15	0	-	-
Lagastes J	15/16	12	171	14	12.2	0	0	46	11	260	23.6	0	3/18	2	_	-
Lynch P	89/90	1	9	1	9.0	0	0	9	_	_	_	_	_	0	_	-
Macmillan H	17/18	1	3	1	3.0	0	0	3	-	-	-	-	-	1	-	-
Mansour M	17/18	7	83	8	10.4	0	0	19	3	182	60.7	0	1/22	1	-	-
McDonald T	17/18	10	92	8	11.5	0	0	45	7	298	42.6	0	3/85	2	-	-
McKenzie J	13/14	3	29	3	9.7	0	0	11	_	_	_	_	_	0	0	0
Mehta P	16/17	8	144	10	14.0	0	0	39	3	62	20.7	0	2/4	0	-	-
Mehta S	17/18	3	19	3	6.3	0	0	12	-	-	-	-	-	0	_	_
Morrison P	99/00	3	95	4	23.8	1	0	62	6	92	15.3	0	4/49	0	_	-
Moyle G	04/05		3		3.0	0	0	3	1	25	25.0	0	1/25	-	1	0

Murray A	78/79	1	0	1	0.0	0	0	0	-	-	-	-	-	1	-	-
Sallmann R	15/16	6	58	8	7.3	0	0	14	6	213	35.5	0	2/30	0	-	-
Terrill J	06/07	10	74	10	7.4	0	0	28	5	276	55.2	0	3/42	0	-	-
Wigg C	11/12	1	10	1	10.0	0	0	10	-	-	_	-	-	0	-	-
Wolan P	17/18	3	5	0	-	0	0	3*	4	63	15.7	0	3/19	0	-	-

Team Records 2017/18: Third XI

Wkt	Partners	Runs	Opposition
1	J Lagastes & Z Gucciardo	59	Glen Waverley
2	Z Gucciardo & S Jowett	91	Glen Waverley
3	N Fennessy & G Douglas	53	Burwood Uniting Canterbury
4	T McDonald & T Docherty	113	Northcote United
5	A King & G Douglas	28	Boroondara
6	M Mansour & P Burke	18	Northcote United
7	P Lacki & T McDonald	14	Glen Waverley Cougars
8	N Fennessy & R Sallmann	55	Burwood Uniting Canterbury
9	J Terrill & T McDonald	15	Northcote United
10	P Mehta & J Terrill	7	Northcote United

Team's highest score	206	Boroondara
Team's lowest score	42	Edinburgh, Boroondara
Highest score against	3/374	Edinburgh
Lowest score against	171	Northcote United
Highest individual score	N Fennessy	95 vs Burwood Uniting Canterbury
Highest aggregate	N Fennessy	233 @ 38.8
Best bowling performance	A King	6/78 vs Glen Waverley
Most wickets in season	J Lagastes	11 @ 23.6
Most catches in season (fielder)	G Douglas	4
Most catches in season (keeper)	A Dhawan, T Docherty	2
Most stumpings in season	N Fennessy	1

Overall Team Records: Third XI

Wkt	Partners	Runs	Opposition	Season
1	B Finnigan & R McGregor	178	Adult Deaf	1978/79
2	M Sheehan & N Hodgson	259	Mazenod OC	2002/03
3	J Krohn & L Fisicaro	241	S A Waverley	2001/02
4	N Hodgson & P Lynch	244*	Mazenod O C	2001/02
5	G Walker & A Murray	201	Bulleen	1984/85
6	A Purcell & D Kerr	138	Glen Iris	2007/08
7	P Morrison & K Balhara	151	Glen Waverley	2014/15
8	S Joyce & D Burt	147	Nth Balwyn	1996/97
8	H Douglas & L Sierakowski	147	East Doncaster	2012/13
9	A Classon & M Funnell	98	S A Waverley	2002/03
10	K Lynch & J Murray	103	Glen Iris	1985/86

Team's highest score	9/479	Kooyong	1992/93
Team's lowest score	42	Edinburgh, Boroondara	2017/18
Highest score against	4/431	Mulgrave	1977/78
Lowest score against	14	Burnley	1977/78
Highest individual score	189	Tim Allen	1986/87
Highest aggregate	770	Basil Finnigan	1978/79
Best bowling performance	8/25	Kevin Lynch	1981/82
Most wickets in a season	69	Basil Finnigan	1978/79
Most catches in a season	21	Doug Baguley	1974/75
	21	Tim Allen	1993/94
Most stumpings in a season	5	Mick Drew	1983/84

Fourth XI Report

This season was different....very different. The task was to introduce Dads, bring back old players, bring back old juniors and introduce some of our current juniors into the world of senior's cricket. There wasn't a lot of focus on winning but we did have fun trying.

54 players pulled on the whites for the 4's or more commonly known as the Club 11 and we got off to a flyer. Two from three and someone mentioned the 'F' word. Things went backward from there in terms of wins and losses but this didn't matter as there were always smiling faces especially when there was a father-son combo out in the middle and some great sledges!

Team selection time was sometimes tricky due to kids sport, family obligations, work commitments and old man injuries but this didn't stop us getting a full team on the park every week. Four wins during the season was a huge achievement but again, this was not what it was all about. It was the fun!

A big thank you goes out to Dan Burt who was my right hand man, vice-captain, mentor for the young guys on the team and backup for when I needed a rest. He also carried the team with his bowling and batting performances.

Highlights for the season were seeing father and son combos out in the middle, seeing some players who haven't played for a few years come back for a hit and finally finding a role for me during the last game of the season as a keeper/batsman....Gilchrist style! I think it's time to retire!

Thanks to the club for providing me with this opportunity and trying something different to ensure the health of the club going forward. There are some good....no....great young juniors on their way through. Keep your eyes and ears open!

Oh, and one final thing, we did beat the top team during the season.... the team that eventually finished premiers!!

Go Sainters!

Richard Briggs 4XI Captain

Fourth XI Statistics: 2017/18

Player	From	Gms	Rns	Out	Avg	50	100	Hs	Wk	Runs	Avg	5WI	BB	C(F)	C(W)	St
Adams Charlie	17/18	1	3	1	3.0	0	0	3.0	-	-	-	-	-	0	_	-
Agutter G	17/18	1	30	0	-	0	0	30*	-	-	-	-	-	0	-	-
Augerinos M	17/18	1	3	1	3.0	0	0	3	2	7	3.5	0	2/7	0	-	-
Bilston T	15/16	3	8	1	8.0	0	0	5*	1	47	47.0	0	1/12	0	-	-
Boal E	17/18	4	36	3	12.0	0	0	17	4	115	28.7	0	2/25	1	-	-
Boal K	17/18	4	82	3	27.3	1	0	50	2	110	55.0	0	1/22	2	-	-
Briggs R	12/13	10	42	8	5.3	0	0	18	1	121	121.0	0	1/5	2	-	-
Briggs S	15/16	7	157	4	39.3	2	0	58*	6	93	15.5	0	2/16	0	-	-
Briggs T	12/13	3	54	2	27.0	1	0	52*	0	41	-	0	0/16	1	-	-
Burt D	92/93	9	194	7	27.1	1	0	51*	6	84	14.0	0	2/6	0	-	-
Delaney J	17/18	1	81	0	-	1	0	81*	2	12	6.0	0	2/12	0	_	-
Delaney M	17/18	1	4	1	4.0	0	0	4	-	-	-	-	-	0	_	-
Dooley R	17/18	1	1	0	-	0	0	1*	0	25	-	0	0/25	0	-	-
Duncan N	17/18	3	8	2	4.0	0	0	7	5	35	7.0	0	3/24	0	-	-
Fitz S	17/18	1	5	1	5.0	0	0	5	1	35	35.0	0	1/35	0	-	-
Francis D	17/18	4	16	3	5.3	0	0	11*	1	49	49.0	0	1/7	1	-	-
Francis J	17/18	5	43	5	8.6	0	0	35	4	62	15.5	0	3/20	0	-	-
Francis N	17/18	2	0	2	0.0	0	0	0	0	19	_	0	0/3	0	-	-
George D	15/16	1	0	1	0.0	0	0	0	2	20	10.0	0	2/20	0	-	-
Gikas P	15/16	2	40	2	20.0	0	0	27	0	23	-	0	0/23	0	-	-
Gucciardo Z	17/18	1	28	1	28.0	0	0	28	1	6	-	0	0/6	0	-	-
Huff P	12/13	3	18	2	9.0	0	0	16*	0	87	-	0	0/19	0	-	-
Huggins B	17/18	1	-	-	-	-	-	-	1	21	21.0	0	1/21	0	-	-
Jackson L	17/18	1	17	1	17.0	0	0	17	0	24	-	0	0/24	0	-	-
Jackson P	17/18	1	0	1	0.0	0	0	0	1	16	16.0	0	1/16	0	-	-
James W	13/14	2	4	1	4.0	0	0	4*	2	15	7.5	0	2/7	0	-	-
Jamieson M	13/14	1	51	1	51.0	1	0	51	0	22	-	0	0/22	0	-	-
King A	08/09	1	14	1	14.0	0	0	14	0	35	-	0	0/35	1	-	-
King S	17/18	5	13	2	6.5	0	0	12*	1	72	72.0	0	1/12	0	-	-
Lasscock G	12/13	2	98	1	98.0	1	0	50*	-	-	-	-	-	0	-	-
Lasscock H	17/18	6	31	6	5.2	0	0	15	3	78	26.0	0	1/13			
Macmillan H	17/18	9	110	6	18.7	0	0	49	0	122	-	0	0/12	2	-	-
Macmillan T	17/18	4	127	3	42.3	1	0	52*	0	42	-	0	0/12	0	-	-
Macmillan W	17/18	8	38	6	6.3	0	0	29	4	80	20.0	0	1/7	0	-	-

2	7	
4	/	

	17/18	Ι.														Т
Mansour M	17/10	1	10	1	10.0	0	0	10	1	17	17.0	0	1/17	1	-	-
Martin D	17/18	7	110	7	15.7	0	0	36	1	159	159.0	0	1/19	3	-	-
Martin T	17/18	5	52	4	13.0	0	0	24	1	58	58.0	0	1/23	0	-	-
McCarthy J	17/18	4	4	4	1.0	0	0	3	4	63	15.7	0	2/10	0	-	-
McMahen B	17/18	1	5	1	5.0	0	0	5	0	16	-	0	0/16			
McMahen J	17/18	1	52	1	52.0	1	0	52	_	-	_	-	-	0	-	-
McMahen P	17/18	1	2	1	2.0	0	0	2	0	18	-	0	0/18			
Nunan C	12/13	6	86	5	17.2	0	0	36	7	95	13.6	0	4/6	0	-	-
Nunan P	12/13	2	73	2	36.5	1	0	56	0	15	-	0	0/15	0	-	-
O'Leary D	17/18	1	3	1	3.0	0	0	3*	2	30	15.0	0	2/30	0	-	-
O'Leary P	12/13	1	27	1	27.0	0	0	27	2	19	9.5	0	2/19	0	-	-
Perks D	15/16	6	42	5	8.4	0	0	10	1	57	57.0	0	1/22	0	-	-
Ravindranath R	11/12	1	0	1	0.0	0	0	0	2	21	11.5	0	2/21	0	-	-
Sandilands T	98/99	1	70	0	-	1	0	70*	0	26	-	0	0/26	0	-	-
Silby H	17/18	1	4	1	4.0	0	0	4	0	33	-	0	0/33	0	-	-
Silby K	17/18	2	12	1	12.0	0	0	12	0	25	-	0	0/15	0	-	-
Slupecki W	17/18	3	1	2	0.5	0	0	1	2	73	36.5	0	1/20	0	-	-
Swift T	17/18	4	19	3	6.3	0	0	18	4	88	22.0	0	2/20	1	-	-
Tricarico B	17/18	4	47	3	15.7	0	0	25	-	-	-	-	-	0	2	0
Vanni D	17/18	2	4	0	-	0	0	4*	1	54	54.0	0	1/33	0	-	-

Team Records 2017/18: Fourth XI

Wkt	Partners	Runs	Opposition
1	Z Gucciardo & D Perks	45	Edinburgh
2	H McMillan & D Burt	80	St Pauls
3	D Perks & D Burt	44*	Edinburgh
4	G Lasscock & P Nunan	110	St James Malvern Valley
5	H McMillan & K Boal	49	Glen Iris
6	G Lasscock & S Briggs	104	Knox Churches
7	T McMillan & C Nunan	29	St James Malvern Valley
8	R Briggs & S King	28	St Pauls
9	M Jamieson & C Nunan	60	Knox Churches
10	S King & T Sandilands	25*	St Pauls

Team's highest score	6/227	St Pauls
Team's lowest score	116	St James Malvern Valley
Highest score against	5/248	Richmond Union
Lowest score against	110	St James Malvern Valley, Edinburgh
Highest individual score	J Delaney	81* vs Richmond Union
Highest aggregate	D Burt	194 @ 27.1
Best bowling performance	C Nunan	4/6 vs St James Malvern Valley
Most wickets in season	C Nunan	7 @ 13.6
Most catches in season (fielder)	D Martin	3
Most catches in season (keeper)	B Tricarico	2
Most stumpings in season	-	-

Overall Team Records: Fourth XI

Wkt	Partners	Runs	Opposition	Season
1	B Craine & A Dhandapani	224*	Deepdene Uniting	2010/11
2	J Krohn & A Hamilton	179	St Barnabas	2007/08
3	M Pivetta & P Docherty	265	Burwood	1999/2000
4	A King & L Flegeltaub	172*	Boroondara	2015/16
5	D O'Connell & K Burt	216	Canterbury	1998/99
6	J Krohn & Andrew Smith	120	North Balwyn	1984/85
7	P Zennaro & M Francis	137*	Ashburton Willows	2007/08
8	G Walker & D Zennaro	107	Donvale	1984/85
9	K Lynch & B Banks-Smith	86	Burwood Uniting	1999/2000
10	T Sandilands & Tom Bach	110	Mulgrave	1998/99

Team's highest score	433	Marcellin OC	2005/06
	6/433 dec	Ashburton Willows	2007/08
Team's lowest score	29	Burnley CYMS	1985/86
Highest score against	6/476	Heathmont	1991/92
Lowest score against	32	Nth East Jewish	1983/84
Highest individual score	203	John Krohn	1984/85
Highest aggregate	723	John Krohn	1984/85
Best bowling performance	9/48	Chris Wood	1991/92
Most wickets in a season	41	Chris Wood	1991/92
Most catches in a season	16	John Krohn	1984/85
		James Henderson	2012/13
Most stumpings in a season	9	John Krohn	1984/85

Veterans' XI Report

The Vets fronted up for year 3 in this competition keen to make amends for our narrow loss in the Grand Final the previous year. Inaccurate media reports swirled all Winter that founding Vets skipper Paul McMahen was under siege with his position under review. This was of course nonsense with him deciding to step down due to a desire to not travel outside the 3146 postcode, so it was home games only for Mac!

With a few new faces, we kicked the season off with a strong roster of 16 players and started off in fine style with big wins against Canterbury and Edinburgh. Our numbers were tested in Round 3 with the return match against Edinburgh giving us our first loss for the year.

Looking for ways to reignite the team, a trip to the Adelaide Hills was planned on our weekend off, which conveniently coincided with the 2nd test of the Ashes! Tragedy struck when a washout game was rescheduled for the weekend we were away. Whilst having the utmost faith in our team and depth, it seemed like it would be an enormous challenge in playing the Grand Final rematch with only 3 players. The good news was lightning did strike twice and we had another washout so no forfeit was necessary. It should also be noted that this weekend in Adelaide was Huggo's best performance for the year... Another win in December, this time in front of a big crowd at home against Glen Iris left us in second position just a game behind top but with a healthy percentage. Excitement was building as we took our summer break.

After the break, another win against Glen Iris put us on top of the ladder after Mont Albert suffered what was then a shock loss to Ivanhoe. Another cancelled game, this time due to heat, meant we were unable to face Ivanhoe in the regular season. Unfortunately, that would have to wait.

With a home Semi Final against Canterbury, not surprisingly our numbers were strong and for the first time for the season there was no scrambling for a starting 11 required. We lost the toss and bowled with Canterbury making a competitive 227 off their 36 overs. Andrew Leoncelli was the pick of the bowlers with 2 for 18 off 6 overs. With the bat. retirements by Cam Judd and Macca along with a 38 by Paul Urquhart ensured we got the runs with a couple of overs to spare. On to the big dance we come. We were extremely excited to enter the first ever senior grand final at Nettleton Park taking on Ivanhoe. After winning the toss, we elected to bat and our big 3 Urqs, Juddy and Leoncelli didn't let us down, all retiring for 40's. Unfortunately, we couldn't get another strong partnership after that and whilst we made a competitive 227, we felt we left a few runs out there.

We started strongly with the ball but missed a few really important opportunities and Ivanhoe made us pay dearly. The game came down to the wire and sadly we were caught short for the second straight year losing on the second last ball. We really feel this was a missed opportunity and I know the boys are keen to bounce back again and make amends next year.

Stand out performers for the year were:

- Cam Judd only being dismissed once for the year and averaging a lazy 224. Also, bowled beautifully taking 8 wickets.
- Paul Urquhart, our vice-captain, once again dominating at the top of the order averaging 70.66.
- Andrew Leoncelli super with both bat (average 66) and ball (12.42)
- Adam Jones once again gracing his presence on the cricket field before the sticky tape keeping his chassis together finally gave way just before finals.

It was a great honour to Captain the team this year, albeit not with the ending we had hoped for. Thanks to all 20 who played a game this year for their commitment, fair play and mateship throughout the season. Thanks also to our families and friends who came to support us throughout the season, in particular our wives and senior players from the club who helped out with lunches and the post-game BBQ's which were the envy of all other teams that played us.

We will now lick our wounds and look forward to getting back out there next Summer so we can bring home STC's first Veterans premiership.

Thanks Patrick Hall Veterans' XI Captain

Player	From	Gms	Rns	Out	Avg	40	Hs	Wk	Runs	Avg	3WI	5WI	BB	C(F)	C(W)	St
Adams C	15/16	5	27	4	6.8	0	16	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Bilston T	15/16	5	4	2	2.0	0	4	1	15	15.0	0	0	1/1	-	-	-
Bond M	16/17	4	12	1	12.0	0	8*	0	78	-	0	0	0/0	-	-	-
Braham A	15/16	3	59	2	29.5	1	45*	2	126	63.0	0	0	1/15	-	-	-
Briggs R	17/18	1	3	0	-	0	3*	0	17	-	0	0	0/17	-	-	-
Goodwin S	17/18	1	8	1	8.0	0	8	1	30	30.0	0	0	1/30	-	-	-
Hall P	15/16	6	119	5	23.8	1	40*	3	127	42.3	0	0	1/14	-	_	-
Huggins B	15/16	6	118	6	19.7	0	39	2	121	60.5	0	0	1/5	-	-	-
Jones A	15/16	2	40	2	20.0	0	21	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Judd C	15/16	6	224	1	224.0	5	44*	8	133	16.6	1	0	3/9	-	-	-
Krohn J	15/16	1	0	1	0.0	0	0	-	-	-	-	_	-	-	_	-
Lally S	16/17	5	62	3	20.7	0	31*	4	49	12.2	0	0	2/16	-	-	-
Leoncelli A	16/17	5	132	2	66.0	3	45*	7	87	12.4	0	0	2/9	-	_	-
Macmillan T	17/18	5	88	4	22.0	0	34*	5	108	21.6	0	0	2/12	-	-	-
McMahen P	15/16	4	115	2	57.5	2	45*	3	92	30.7	0	0	1/13	-	-	-
Parkinson B	15/16	5	65	2	32.5	0	29	0	28	-	0	0	0/12	-	_	-
Sengupta S	17/18	1	0	1	0.0	0	0	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	_	-
Silby H	15/16	3	19	1	19.0	0	8*	2	66	33.0	0	0	1/10	-	_	-
Urquhart P	15/16	7	212	3	70.7	4	44*	0	10	-	0	0	0/10	-	-	-
Westmore L	16/17	4	33	1	33.0	0	24	3	111	37.0	0	0	2/21	-	-	-

Veterans' XI Statistics 2017/18

Junior Program

The 2017/2018 STC Junior season provided a mix of new formats, success and an opportunity for many players to develop their understanding and skills of the game. We had 7 teams play in the under 10 to under 16 age levels, plus T20 Blasters 7 to 9 year olds and Milo cricketers 5 to 8 year olds. A total of approximately 127 junior players running around under the STC banner in 2017/18.

It was Mark Bond who did a terrific job taking the boys in the T20 Blast competition, whilst Dan Sharp enthused the Milo in2 Cricket girls and boys with well organized fun cricket skills sessions. It was also the first time that the club played in Cricket Australia's new u/10 7 a side format. The new formats proved a real winner with all players enjoying the even participation while developing their skills.

Julian Fogarty and Dan Noonan rounded up a committed squad of under 10's for us this season. After last year's exodus of T20 players it was important to keep the under 10's going strong for STC. The two u/12's teams also showed great improvement over the season and whilst both u/14 teams struggled for success on the park, their skills did develop during the season with their resilience.

Although the u/16C side narrowly missed the finals even though they won their last 6 games on the trot, it was how this team gelled under Maxine Bland, the clubs first female junior coach, which made the boys really enjoy the season. The main highlight for the club was the u/16B team winning the premiership. This was done with 8 boys having played together at the club since u/10's, showing others how great comradery the game of cricket provides.

Junior training ran well each Tuesday night thanks to our dedicated junior coaches and team managers, There were 26 sessions in all throughout the season. Thank you Dan Noonan (u/10's), Ben Huggins, Bernie Doc, Pete Martin & Paul Urquhart (u/12's), Callum Dooley, Matt Thomas and Rohan Worthy (u/14's) and Bernie Docherty & Stephen Harrison (u/16's).

Thank you to Dan Sharp for engaging all our Milo boys and girls on Sunday mornings at Nettleton and for involving parents in support roles. We have a number of future junior coaches (Aaron Bolton, Camm Judd) coming out of that group.

Mark Bond stepped forward brilliantly in his first year and was awarded the Junior Clubman award for 2017/18. His 22- T20 Blast players set up a new venture at Camberwell Sports ground each Friday night playing alongside teams from Camberwell and Trinity Willison cricket clubs. This venue and Friday night timeslot worked well I'm told, particularly for our very social parent group that enjoyed a relaxing drink and bbq dinner at the conclusion of play.

During the season the club provided a pizza night for each team and are to be thanked for contributing funds to buy the pizza and drinks. At the end of the year they also financially supported a very well attended presentation night in our new clubrooms including trophies for all teams award winners. Team Spirit was the winner on these nights.

Sincerely I'd like to thank the club Senior Committee and our Junior parent sub-committee of Anne Tricarico, Emma Mcmahen, Stephen Harrison, Bernie Docherty and Tim Macmillan, for all their work to run the club and include the junior players and their families at STC .

See you next season

Tim Macmillan – STC Junior Coordinator

MiloIN2CRICKET

Season 2017/18 saw another very successful season for STC's newest members. This year we had 21 kids register and enjoy 10 weeks of building the basics of cricket with a large group of enthusiastic parents and helpers. It was extremely exciting to see such a broad range of kids coming down every Sunday morning and having bowl, having a bat, and really enjoying themselves.

I need to thank three people in particular this season, as after Christmas I needed to rely heavily on them to manage the sessions due to unexpected surgery.

Aaron Bolton, Cam Judd and Bernard Docherty – thank you for stepping into the roles post-Christmas, it is greatly appreciated.

Finally, the STC Committee have been extremely supportive in their attendance and also their organisational support throughout the year – thank you.

Next season, my son (Ben) will be moving on and up and won't be a part of the Milo Program, however I do know that this program and the last three years for him has been extremely exciting and fun and I believe has built a love of the game of cricket which won't diminish.

Daniel Sharpe

Milo Co-ordinator

Under 10

It was a sensational season from the u10 boys! A year defined by skill development, ruthless line and length bowling, aggressive running between wickets, plenty of fours (but no elusive 6!) and even the odd umpiring controversy... But most of all fun, mateship and team work! For those curious, the new u10 rules gave everyone a fairer go and worked really well.

Danial Noonan and I had the pleasure of coaching this fantastic team of 10. We think the future is bright for STC. It is fair to say that the year started with some reasonably loose bowling and batting in the nets... but we finished up with a hardened batting line up... and a bowling and fielding team that starved teams of runs. The boys took regular wickets through relentless line and length.

There's no ladder in the u10s... and it isn't about winning but... I will say that the boys had a great win loss record! What was particularly pleasing was that many of those wins came from situations where they were behind deep into games They stuck to their game plan and as Farne De Villiers famously said 'they never give up'.

Each and every player played a key role, congratulations to all the boys on a great season:

- Ollie 'the mixer' Pitt Ollie loved to mix up his bowling. Switching from spin to pace to around the wicket in search of wickets for the team.
- Lachie 'the run sneak' Curtain (currently known as Left Hand Larry) Lachie consistently brought super energy to the game and no one snuck as many quick singles as him!
- Walter 'the mailman' Adams week in week out Walter always delivered.... A fantastic first year and I feel for the u10 bowlers next year!

- Ollie 'the rock ' Simpson Ollie was rock solid. Whenever we needed a steadying innings or solid over with the ball Ollie stepped up and delivered.
- Lachie 'Mr Cricket' Walker you always knew what you would get with Lach. A super contributor in the field and consistent all round with his bowling and batting. By the end of the year he was leading the way with team encouragement on the field.
- Jordan 'Big bash' Katiforis Jordy was super with the bat this year. His passion for the big bash definitely flowed into his batting style!
- James 'the Metronome' Noonan James hit the spot every ball with relentless accuracy and consistency. He just has that classic batting and bowling technique that will take him along way!
- Paddy 'the wicket taker' MacMillan with a 5 wicket hall and consistent wicket taking, Paddy was our 'go to' bowler. Like James he just oozes class.
- Archie 'The enforcer' Fogarty It is fair to say that Arch terrorised some of the opposition batsmen with some good old fashioned 'express' bowling... and fielders with some of his hits.
- Jamie 'The finisher' Polson no player closed out an innings with the ball like Jamie. Jamie just got better and better every week.

There were also individual award winners, congratulations to: Paddy MacMillan - Bowling; Archie Fogarty - Batting . A case could have been mounted for all the boys to win the following awards but the Coaches/Managers award was won by Lachie Curtain (who not only great attitude but showed the most improvement over the year) and the Spirit of cricket award was won by James Noonan (who had a fantastic attitude throughout and who is super with the bat and ball in hand).

The great season from the boys also wouldn't have been possible without the parents for getting the boys to training and games, Danial who did a super job as trainer and team manager and then Tim Mc and The Doc for their great work leading the STC Junior cricket program.

Looking forward to next season!

Cheers

Julian Fogarty – Coach

Under 12 Reds

The Under 12 C's team played in the Kwasny division: We had a pretty good year finishing 5th on the ladder.

In Round 1 we lost by 1 run to Edinburgh (who finished 3rd), in round 2 we lost to North Balwyn by 6 runs despite not losing a wicket. Round 4 was our worst game of the year, we never lost a game by more than 20 runs for the year except for this one, we were missing a few stars and we got bowled out for just 34. We bounced back the next week to win by 65 runs but then lost the next week by 17 runs. We played in 3 games during the summer where the result was decided by 1 run. The two last games of the year we were on the right side of the ledger and we won both those games.

Some players played their first ever year of cricket, among them were the **Achurch twins**. Will is lefthanded and Nick is right handed so you should be able to tell them apart, but when they are both dressed in similar whites and standing next to each other in the field, it's a bit hard to remember whether Will had the grey runners on or Nick wore the blue runners. Their first year of cricket and they are the type that will never die wondering. They filled the coach's day up with difficult questions usually wanting to know where they will be batting next week or where they will be bowling. They clearly had better ideas than the coaches as we never thought that far ahead, but we always appreciated the fact that they were so keen to be involved.

Oscar Cate played his first year of cricket ever and started out not wanting to play the first game, he just wanted to watch and check things out from the boundary. Good friend Joe talked him into playing because he knew how much Oscar loved cricket so down he came. In his first game he didn't want to bat, was just happy to field. He doesn't play with the best technically straight bat but By the end of the year, I was pointing to Oscar as an example of how to bat for his ability to keep out balls that are directed straight at his stumps. When he walked off the ground in the second last game of the year with his top score ever and a boundary to his name with both hands and bat raised it was one of the highlights of the year.

Some of the other highlights...

Luca Dal pozzo had a solid year scoring more than 30 runs for the year, and taking 4 wickets at an average of 22.

James Scacco had another solid year including a very important last over for the season restricting the opposition to 4 runs off the over, helping us win the game by 1 run.

Jayden Reid only played half the games for the year. When he did play, we were a much a better team. He provides natural leadership and maturity for someone so young. From his stats he was up there with the best bowlers and the best batsmen of the team.

Joe Camilleri and Henry Docherty had very similar years in terms of runs and leadership. They provided about the same amount of runs, but they showed why they were both voted into leadership positions at their respective schools with their presence on the field. Henry has a great technique as a batsman and when he adds some muscle as he gets older will be a fantastic bat, while Joe shows you what hard work and good practice will achieve. I get a close-up view of his practice sessions in the backyard where he will spend hours bowling a ball into a brick wall. He ended up being a hairs breadth away from winning the bowling award, and in that last game of the year, Joe bowled the penultimate over, knocking back middle stump once and conceding just 2 runs when the batters were swinging desperately at everything. He finished with 7 wickets roughly for the year, two behind the ultimate winner of the bowling award but with a very similar average.

Dan Camilleri didn't play last year, but played the year before in the U10's making just 6 runs for the year. Last year however, he had a bit of a growth spurt and this year scored over 100 runs and hit the ball as hard as anyone.

Eddie Goodwin is about the most competitive player in the team. He was the one constantly checking the score and giving us a rundown of run rate required, while everyone else was playing on the swings or whatever Eddie was doing his calculations and determining whether we had a chance to win.

Lucas Huggins - this guy up until round 11 had made a total of 127 runs -he had missed a few games but had made 127 runs and not been dismissed once. He came out in round 12 - he plays very straight and plays most balls on their merits and the bad balls he hits very hard. In round 10 he faced 5 balls and hit 5 boundaries and had to retire on 20. In round 11 he faced maybe 7 balls and retired on 22. In round 12, the unthinkable happened and he missed one and got bowled, so after that game he is averaging 142. A shocking slump in form in the next game saw another dismissal and his average dropped to 74, he finished with an average of 78.5 for the season. He was also our most dangerous bowler, taking 7 wickets for the year at an average of less than 5.

Evan McMahen - this guy is a great competitor with both bat and ball. He does everything the way a coach would ask and would want to see. His bowling is Shane Warne like in the way that he just ambles up to the crease and puts the ball on the spot and lets the batsman get themselves out. In the last game when the ball was not affected by dampness he was turning the ball like Shane Warne. He picked up 9 wickets for the year at an average of just over 8, and also made 76 runs for the year. He is very good at playing himself in and blocking the straight ones.

Thank you to all the parent helpers and especially to our first year team manager Ben Huggins. Ben also took training each week and played a very important role patiently teaching the boys the skills of the game. Well done and thank you Ben.

Awards -Batting: Lucas Huggins Bowling: Evan McMahen Coaches: Eddie Goodwin

U12 JA Cain Most Improved - Daniel Camilleri

Steve Camilleri – Coach

Under 12 Blues

The under 12 Blues started the season with a mix of team members who had a few seasons under their belt and some who were joining the club for the first time. This provided an opportunity for talent to emerge and the team to develop at different rates over the course of the season. Finishing the season mid table was a fair reflection but there were two matches that highlighted the strength of the team in never giving up. The first was the game against Boroondara where we managed a sub-par total of 65 but were able to defend this by taking the last 4 wickets for only 1 run and ended up bowling them out for 60. The second was chasing a big total of 118 against Kew where despite losing early wickets we managed to reach the target with 5 balls to spare.

The whole season was played in great spirits and as coaches we were well supported by involvement from all parents throughout the season. All players developed and improved over the year but our award winners this year were George Adams with the bat who scored 185 runs at a average of 46.25 and Josh Martin with the ball taking 13 wickets at an average of 6.85, both boys were outstanding. In addition the coaches award went to Ted Hall for his ongoing enthusiasm and team ethic. The final highlight was having Jonny Branagan selected as the George Coleman memorial player for the under 12 group. Jonny was injured for the later part of the season but continued to come down and support the team on Saturdays which a fantastic attitude throughout. When fit Jonny's contribution to training was also a highlight.

We are looking forward to everyone joining us again next year as we continue to improve our personal and team games whilst having a great time.

Pete Martin / Paul Urquhart (Coaches)

Under 14A & C

This season we initially thought we would have 3 under 14 teams with strong interest over the winter months from a number of mates of mates. As the start of the season approached the final numbers lead us to nominate two full teams of 13 players each .The club junior sub-committee (J'ops) were fortunate to have a new coach to STC in Ben Parkinson willing and able to take the reins of the 14 Blue's in C Grade .

Another fortuitous occurrence was Rohan Worthy's son Luke Worthy joining STC, with that Luke brought his dad along. Rohan ended up assisting Ben coach the boys at training each Tuesday night. The 14 C's had a mixed season with wins hard to come by however there was plenty to be happy about during the season. Sticking together in good times and bad helped the team combine to record a strong win in their last game playing away against Balwyn cc.

Our other u/ 14 team the 14 Reds were lucky to have two STC senior players in Callum Dooley and Matt Thomas take on the coaching role for the second year. We admire the commitment of these young men for taking on this role. Callum and Matt shared their cricket knowledge, encouraged the players in their care and certainly gained the friendship and respect of those boys.

The 14 Reds won their opening two games convincingly and were elevated to A grade. A grade is a difficult proposition for most teams especially an STC team. As you know at STC we work hard on sharing the load and try to give all players in the team a chance to participate in some form in each game. Fair to say A grade provided it's challenges for this team but again like the 14 C's , by season's end the boys enjoyed the hard work required to succeed at the level .

We are confident next season the benefits gained will come to the surface for both our STC under 14 teams. Congratulations to our award winners listed in the awards section, to our coaches, our many many volunteer parents and the 26 players that turned out and stuck together for STC's under 14's this season.

Junior Operations Sub-Committee

Under 16C

The Under 16C's had a magnificent season, narrowly missing finals on percentage, but winning the last 5 matches and defeating both finalists.

But more important than success on the field was the development and performance of the boys both individually and as a team. There were no big egos in the team, just a fine bunch of young men eager to improve, encourage each other and stand up when needed. We had some exciting wins! The team was brilliantly lead by Nick Duncan whose enthusiasm, calmness and knowledge of the game helped build a great spirit within the group. Each match he ensured that everyone got a bowl which helped build a feeling of inclusion and I'm sure contributed to the on field success of the team.

The season started with a narrow loss to the Camberwell Magpies and another in the third round to Boroondara. In the second game we had a wonderful win over Clifton Hill; their only defeat of the year. In this game we witnessed one of the many outstanding knocks by Ben Tricarico (278 runs for the season at an average of 55.6) and also discovered that we had a very handy batsmen in Mitch Ryan who being our opening quick came in at the tail and hit some well-timed boundaries. Our third and biggest loss of the year was to Mont Albert but it was also the turning point of the season. While Mont Albert made 222 runs, batting first, Ethan Boal took 3 for 12, our spin twins Tom Swift and Dom O'Leary chipped in with

wickets and Richard Bland took 3 wickets in the last over. It was the first time that we had dismissed the opposition. In reply we made a very respectable 163 runs, most of our batsmen got starts and we survived our full 45 overs. The opposition commented that we were the best team that they had played. The boys took a lot of confidence away from this match. We were no longer just a good bowling team but we had proven that we could bat too.

In the two one day games prior to Christmas we enjoyed strong wins against Kew Red and Burwood United. Highlights from these matches included big innings by Ben, Mitch, Zac, Nick and Ethan, a blinder of a catch by Tom, and fantastic bowling from Hayden and Ethan in particular. Zac Gucciardo completed a wonderful match by finishing on a hat-trick.

After the holiday break the team continued on in the same vain and won all three matches. Time and time again the boys dug themselves out of tricky situations to win. In round 7 we chased down a competitive 112 (one day match). Ethan enjoyed an outstanding game with bat and ball. Round 8 against North Balwyn was "edge of your seat" stuff. Batting second and chasing 176 we started solidly but then lost three quick wickets. Ben steadied the ship and a fantastic batting partnership by Nick Duncan and Hamish Macmillan saw us get within 11 runs. Tom Swift, last man in, came to the crease with one run to win and he duly obliged. We were still in the finals hunt! Round 9 was just as enthralling. Batting first against Burwood the boys had all sorts of trouble with the bounce and the swirling wind. Boundaries were hard to come by. Ethan, Mitch, Nick and Hamish all contributed well but we found ourselves at 9 for 115 and batting for time. Hayden Armstrong and Ryan Dooley came to the rescue with a magnificent last wicket partnership of 61. Hayden hit fours at will and Ryan was rock solid. On the second day of the match Mitch bowled one of his best spells of the year, taking a wicket on the second ball and regularly beating the bat. Everyone bowled well and we dismissed Burwood for 83. We asked them to follow on with the hope of getting an outright and securing extra points. While an outright wasn't to be the boys can be proud of how well they played, their improvement and how well they represented STC South Camberwell.

Coach : Maxine Bland

Team Manager : Anne Tricarico

Batting

Ben Tricarico 278 runs @55.6 Mitchell Ryan 186 runs @26.57 Nicholas Duncan 170 runs @21.25 Ethan Boal 138 runs @ 27.60

Bowling

Richard Bland 11 for 85 @ avg of 7.73 (4 c.b) Ethan Boal 12 for 143 @ avg of 11.92 Mitchell Ryan 8 for 138 @ avg of 17.25 Hamish Macmillan 7 for 121 @ avg of 17.29

Catches

Ben Tricarico 14 as wicket keeper Hayden Armstrong 3 catches Mitchell Ryan, Tom Swift, Ethan Boal 2 catches each

ECA - H M Wilkinson Shield – Best Player

Ben Tricarico

Under 16B Premiers

With healthy numbers across the age group the club was able to field two teams at the U16 level. The U16 Reds competed in the A R Tongue B grade section of the ECA junior competition with a squad of 12 players many of which were playing their final year of junior cricket with 8 having commenced with STC in the under 10's.

After the completion of the early rounds it became apparent that this squad had the depth and balance to push for a finals berth. And so it proved as the Reds remained undefeated at the end of the home and away season having explored many paths to victory. Be it the grinding win against Richmond or the epic run chase against Edinburgh to beat a feisty opponent and imminent electrical storm or T20s at Nettleton, the boys always had an answer.

Having a team of 12 experienced capable players, a requirement for the season was the willingness of the boys to take their turn and share opportunities with fellow team mates .

Hugo Goodman, Ryan Driscoll and Ben McMahen typified this approach and contributed greatly on many occasions throughout the season helping turn close encounters into comfortable results our way. Harry McLean's glove-work for the first half of the season, Kieran Yeates with his power hitting and Jack Francis fine tuning his leg spin bowling, were considerable factors in the performance of the team, cascading into a thoroughly dominate season.

<u>Finals</u>

Having earned the right to a home semi-final at Nettleton Park the Reds got off to the best possible start with Tom Docherty and Lucas Harrison unleashing a ferocious new ball attack to have Bulleen Templestowe teetering at 6/26 after the first hour and all out for 67 after 26 overs. As the Sunday morning crowd started to drift in Sam Briggs and Oscar King clubbed and stroked their way to 1/75 after 9 overs denying all of some afternoon entertainment but securing the grand final berth with a minimum of fuss. Now installed as flag favourites, the Reds and their army of supporters were buoyed by the ECA allocating Ferndale Park as the neutral venue for the grand final versus Richmond Union. However, when grand final Sunday arrived it brought gale force winds from Antarctica which saw spectators and teammates huddling in the clubrooms as Gikas and Briggs opened up for STC. Both sides grappled with the conditions for the first hour before the storm blew over to reveal blue sky and STC starting to build the foundations of a defendable score. Once established Phil Gikas (71) and Oscar King (45no) began to escalate the scoring and the STC batting line-up continued to shift through the gears to reach an imposing 3/219 off 45 overs with some entertaining cameos from Joel Lagastes (22 n.o.), Tom Docherty (26) and Ben McMahon (16 n.o.)

With 219 on the board and an attack boasting 6 genuine quicks and a quality leg spinner, STC were justifiably confident of getting the job done but Richmond were clearly in form with the bat after a huge run chase in their semi-final. Docherty (2/7), broke the initial resistance after 8 overs, the next wicket followed shortly after when Harrison (1/8) thundered through the oppositions gun bat with the in-swinger of the season and from there a steady succession of wickets followed to 7 different bowlers (Francis 2/9, Lagastes 1/9, Driscoll 1/0, McLean 1/6, Briggs 1/6) culminating in Richmond being bowled out for 62 in 28 overs.

With many boys graduating to senior ranks next year it was a real highlight to cap their junior years at STC with a premiership.

Also contributing to the success of the team this year was the fantastic support the boys and coaches received from their parents and friends. Whether it was assisting with warm ups, marking out the ground or sitting in a deck chair it all helped create a positive atmosphere from which the boys were able to learn and enjoy the game. A big thanks also to the junior coaching pane

1 who assist with training during the week and to our panel of scorers for their efforts this season.

STC's Premiership Team

Thomas Docherty (Captain) Joel Lagastes (Vice Captain) Samuel Briggs Philip Gikas Lucas Harrison Oscar King Benjamin McMahon Ryan Driscoll Hugo Goodman Jack Francis Harry McLean Kieran Yeates 13th. & 14 th. for the Grand Final - Ben Tricarico and Ethan Boal

Award Winners:

Junior Club Champion:Lucas HarrisonBatting average:Phil GikasBowling average:Tom DochertyCongratulations goes out to all the players that represented the team.

STC Batting:	STC Bowling:
Gikas - 275 Runs,	Docherty – 14 wickets best bowling 3/2
Lagastes - 197 Runs,	Harrison 13 wickets best bowling 4/1
Briggs - 194 Runs,	Francis 11 wickets – best bowling 5/23
King - 190 Runs,	Lagastes 7 wickets best bowling 2/6

Report completed by: Stephen Harrison and Bernie Docherty

2017/18 Season Awards

Under 10

Batting	Paddy MacMillan
Bowling	Archie Fogarty
Coaches Award	Lachie Curtain
U10 spirit of cricket	James Noonan
Participation Awards	- Lachie Walker
	- Jamie Polson
	- Jordan Katiforis
	- Walter Adams
	- Oliver Pitt
	- Oliver Simpson
	- James Noonan

Under 12

U12 C Blue

Bowling – George Adams Batting – Joshua Martin Coaches award – Ted Hall

U12 C Reds

Bowling – Lucas Huggins Batting – Evan McMahen Coaches award – Eddie Goodwin

U12 JA Cain Most Improved Award – Daniel Camilleri

U12 Colman Shield – Jonny Branagan

Under 14

U14 A Batting – Nick Scacco Bowling – Xavier Robinson

U14 C Batting – Oscar Parkinson Bowling – Devon Melzak

U14 JA Cain Most Improved Award – Aneek Sengupta

Under 14

U16 B Batting – Philip Gikas Bowling – Tom Docherty

U16C Batting – Ben Tricarico Bowling – Richard Bland

U16 JA Cain Most Improved Award – Mitch Ryan

HM Wilkinson 16C- ECA Best Player - Ben Tricarico

Junior Club Champion – Lucas Harrison

Junior Best Clubman – Mark Bond

Ladies Match

For the second year in a row the STC ladies brushed off their whites, black tights and coloured caps to take part in the (from now on) annual Ladies Game. Despite the early Sunday start and cold, drizzly, Melbourne-in-February weather, it was great to see the numbers that turned out to participate and support. Those in attendance included STC family (of senior and junior players), player's partners and friends.

In terms of the match, the 10 over a side format arguably produced more laughs than runs - something typical of the senior men's sides' performances from the season. The standout players, however, were Ally Lasscock and Mia Lanigan, two junior girls who showed the other, more senior players how cricket should be played. As STC begins to look toward developing and implementing a girls and ladies cricket program, the performances of these girls shows that such a worthwhile pursuit will be fruitful.

Thanks go to Eleanor Cowlishaw and Beau Coyle for organising the event.



STC South Camberwell Cricket Club 2017/18 Annual Report

Back row (L-R):

Lauren Brown Lisa Burt Samantha Lynch Joanna O'Connell Michelle Coyle Claire Clarke Ally Lasscock Mia Lanigan Tess Keinhuis Zoya Zelener Rachael McDonough Courtney Fairbrother

Front row (L-R):

Allison Flint Andrea Craine Tanya O'Connell Eleanor Cowlishaw Kelly Cutler Jess Weltner

Statistics

All Player Performances 2017/18

Player	From	Gms	Rns	Out	Avg	50	100	Hs	Wk	Runs	Avg	5WI	BB	C(F)	C(W)	St
Adams Charlie	17/18	1	3	1	3.0	0	0	3	-	-	-	_	-	0	_	
Adams Chris	17/18	3	48	2	24.0	0	0	26	-	-	-	-	-	-	2	0
Agutter G	17/18	6	158	5	31.6	1	0	71*	1	48	48.0	0	1/7	1	-	-
Asghar A	13/14	7	3	5	0.6	0	0	2*	3	178	59.3	0	1/17	6	_	-
Atkinson R	16/17	1	1	1	1.0	0	0	1	-	-	-	-	-	0	-	-
		1	3	1	3.0	-		3	2	7	3.5	0	2/7	0		
Augerinos M	17/18	10	305	9	33.9	0	0	97	-	-	-		-	2	-	-
Bach Tom	98/99	1	0	1	0.0	2	0	0	1	27	27.0	-	1/27	0	-	-
Bandash N	13/14					0	0					0			-	-
Banks-Smith B Bilston T	98/99 15/16	3	9	2	4.5	0	0	9	1	40	40.0	0	1/33	0	-	-
Boal E	17/18	3	8	1	8.0	0	0	5*	1	47	47.0	0	1/12	0	-	-
Boal K	17/18	4	36	3	12.0	0	0	17	4	115	28.7	0	2/25	1	-	-
Brandner P		4	82	3	27.3	1	0	50	2	110	55.0	0	1/22	2	-	-
	13/14	11	184	10	18.4	1	0	58	12	315	26.2	0	3/37	2	-	-
Briggs J	12/13	8	28	3	9.3	0	0	9*	9	268	29.8	0	3/38	6	-	-
Briggs R	12/13	10	42	8	5.3	0	0	18	1	121	121.0	0	1/5	2	-	-
Briggs S	15/16	8	157	5	31.4	2	0	58*	6	103	17.2	0	2/16	0	-	-
Briggs T	12/13	6	126	5	25.2	2	0	72	2	128	64.0	0	1/24	1	-	-
Burke P	15/16	1	13	2	6.5	0	0	13	-	-	-	-	-	1	-	-
Burt D	92/93	10	200	8	25.0	1	0	51*	6	95	15.8	0	2/6	0	-	-
Casha T	03/04	3	10	3	3.3	0	0	10	0	53	-	0	0/18	1	-	-
Colman L	02/03	9	120	7	17.1	0	0	41	20	344	17.2	1	8/45	5	-	-
Coyle B	03/04	10	121	4	30.3	0	0	49	15	268	17.9	0	3/39	2	-	-
Craine B	02/03	6	133	6	22.2	0	0	40*	0	8	-	0	0/8	2	_	-
D'Addazio A	04/05	6	19	3	6.3	0	0	10	12	253	21.1	0	3/52	4	-	-
D'Addazio F	07/08	12	205	10	30.5	2	0	70				-		2	18	0
David B	07/08	12	305	10	4.5	0	0	78	- 21	- 411	- 19.6	1	- 7/85	2		-
Delaney J	17/18	11	49	11				22						4	-	
Delaney M	17/18	1	81	0	-	1	0	81*	2	12	6.0	0	2/12	0	-	-
Dhawan A	17/18	1	4	1	4.0	0		4	-	-	-	-	-	0	-	-
Di Battista D		5 2	36 33	5 2	7.2	0	0	20* 23	- 1	- 42	- 42.0	-	- 1/33	0	2	0
Docherty B	14/15	4	29	1	29.0	0	0	17*	2	61	30.5	0	2/16	0	-	-
Docherty T	78/79	11	126	7	18.0	0	0	75				0		2	-	-
Dooley C	15/16	4	120	5	39.2	1	0	118	10	203	20.3	0	2/9	3	2	0
Dooley C	13/10	, T	170	5	39.2	0	1	110	23	319	13.9	2	9/69	5	3	0

46	
----	--

Dooley R	17/18	1	1	0	- 1	0		1*	0	25	-		0/25	0		T
Doran M	09/10					0	0					0			-	-
		4	2 28	2	1.0 7.0	0	0	2 15	11 3	231 60	21.0 20.0	1	5/50 3/33	1	-	-
Dougherty R	14/15	-	-			0	0	-	-			0			-	-
Douglas G	12/13	12	141	13	10.9	0	0	28	6	346	57.7	0	2/17	4	1	0
Douglas H	11/12	12	115	9	12.8	0	0	34	18	346	19.2	1	5/80	2	-	-
Duncan N	17/18	3	8	2	4.0	0	0	7	5	35	7.0	0	3/24	0	-	-
Evans N	14/15	1	0	1	0	0	0	0*	0	2	_	0	0/2	1	-	-
Fairbrother S	09/10	11	293	10	29.3	0	2	110	5	229	45.8	0	2/23	4	-	-
Fennessy N	01/02	8	233	6	38.8	2	0	95	1	20	20.0	0	1/1	0	1	1
Fitz S	17/18	1	5	1	5.0	0	0	5	1	35	35.0	0	1/35	0	_	-
Flatley T	17/18	1	0	0	-	0	0	0*	_	-	_	-	-	0	-	-
Flegeltaub L	14/15	11	124	13	9.5	1	0	50	5	124	24.8	0	3/51	8	-	-
Flint R	06/07	1	4	1	4.0	0	0	4	3	23	7.7	0	3/23	0	_	-
Francis D	17/18	4	16	3	5.3	0	0	11*	1	49	49.0	0	1/7	1	_	-
Francis J	17/18	5	43	5	8.6	0	0	35	4	62	15.5	0	3/20	0	_	-
Francis M	98/99	1	0	1	0.0	0	0	0	_	_	_	-	_	-	_	-
Francis N	17/18	2	0	2	0.0	0	0	0	0	19	-	0	0/3	0	-	-
George D	15/16				0.0	0	0	0	2	20	10.0	0	2/20	0	_	-
Cilere D	15/16	1 2	0 40	1 2	20.0	0	0	27	0	20	-	0	0/23	0	-	
Gikas P	17/10	7	180	8	22.5	1	0	66	2	118	59.0	0	1/24	0	-	-
Gucciardo Z Hando D	17/18 09/10	13	211	13	16.2	0	0	37		-	-		1/24	6	-	
Harrison L	16/17	4	36	2	18.0	0	0	24	- 8	131	- 16.4	- 0	- 4/25	2	_	-
Harrison S	13/14	4	22	3	7.3	0	0	18	2	34	17.0	0	1/8	1	-	-
Henderson C	17/18	6	13	5	2.6	0	0	6	2	132	66.0	0	2/22	4	_	-
Holland D	17/18	2	14	3	4.7	0	0	5	0	2	-	0	0/2	2	-	-
Huff P	12/13	-	1		11.3	0	0		0	87		0	0/19	0		
		5	45	4				16*			-				-	-
Huggins B	17/18	1	-	-	-	-	-	-	1	21	21.0	0	1/21	0	-	-
Hussain A	17/18	1	0	1	0.0	0	0	0	0	89	-	0	0/19	0	-	-
Jackson L	17/18	1	17	1	17.0	0	0	17	0	24	-	0	0/24	0	-	-
Jackson P	17/18 13/14	1	0	1	0.0	0	0	0	1	16	16.0	0	1/16	0	-	-
James W		2	4	1	4.0	0	0	4*	2	15	7.5	0	2/7	0	-	-
Jamieson M	13/14	1	51	1	51.0	1	0	51	0	22	-	0	0/22	0	-	-
Jowett S	05/06	2	63	2	31.5	0	0	35	0	19	-	0	0/19	0	-	-
King A	08/09	13	227	11	20.6	1	0	50*	14	203	27.4	1	6/78	4	-	-
King O	13/14	10	139	9	15.4	0	0	45*	0	4	-	0	0/4	1	-	-
King S	17/18	5	13	2	6.5	0	0	12*	1	72	72.0	0	1/12	0	-	-
e							1	1		45			1	1		1

Lagastes J	15/16	12	171	14	12.2	0	0	46	11	260	23.6	0	3/18	2	_	-
Lasscock G	12/13	2	98	1	98.0	1	0	50*	-	-	-	0	-	0	-	
Lasscock H	17/18	6	31	6	5.2	0	0	15	3	78	26.0	-	1/13	0	-	-
Lynch P	89/90	1	9	1	9.0	0	0	9	-	_	_	-	_	0	-	
Macmillan H	17/18	10	112	7				49		122					-	
Macmillan H Macmillan T	17/18	-			16.0	0	0	-	0		-	0	0/12	3		-
Macmillan W	17/18	4	127 38	3	42.3 6.3	1	0	52* 29	0 4	42 80	- 20.0	0	0/12	0	-	-
Mansour M	17/18							-						-		-
	17/18	8	93	9	10.3	0	0	19	4	199	49.7	0	1/17	2	-	-
Martin D	17/18	7	110	7	15.7	0	0	36	1	159	159.0	0	1/19	3	-	-
Martin T	17/18	5	52	4	13.0	0	0	24	1	58	58.0	0	1/23	0	-	-
McCarthy J McDonald T	17/18	4	4	4	1.0	0	0	3	4	63	15.7	0	2/10	0	-	-
McKenzie J	13/14	10	92	8	11.5	0	0	45	7	298	42.6	0	3/85	2	-	-
		5	42	5	8.4	0	0	11	-	-	-	-	-	0	2	0
McMahen B	17/18	1	5	1	5.0	0	0	5	0	16	-	0	0/16	0	-	-
McMahen J	17/18	1	52	1	52.0	1	0	52	-	-	-	-	-	0	-	-
McMahen P	17/18	1	2	1	2.0	0	0	2	0	18	-	0	0/18	0	-	-
Mehta P	16/17	8	144	10	14.0	0	0	39	3	62	20.7	0	2/4	0	-	-
Mehta S	17/18	3	19	3	6.3	0	0	12	-	-	-	-	-	0	-	-
Morrison P	99/00	6	129	5	25.8	1	0	62	6	92	15.3	0	4/49	2	-	-
Moyle G	04/05	1	3	1	3.0	0	0	3	1	25	25.0	0	1/25	-	1	0
Murray A	78/79	1	0	1	0.0	0	0	0	-	-	-	-	-	1	-	-
Nunan C	12/13	6	86	5	17.2	0	0	36	7	95	13.6	0	4/6	0	-	-
Nunan P	12/13	2	73	2	36.5	1	0	56	0	15	-	0	0/15	0	-	-
O'Connell D	96/97	6	97	7	13.9	0	0	34	-	-	-	-	-	3	2	0
O'Connell M	99/00	1	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	1	-	-
O'Connell S	93/94	13	364	13	28.0	2	0	76	-	-	-	-	-	5	6	1
O'Leary D	17/18	1	3	1	3.0	0	0	3*	2	30	15.0	0	2/30	0	-	-
O'Leary P	12/13	1	27	1	27.0	0	0	27	2	19	9.5	0	2/19	0	-	-
Perks D	15/16	6	42	5	8.4	0	0	10	1	57	57.0	0	1/22	0	-	-
Ravindranath R	11/12	2	1	1	1.0	0	0	1*	7	44	6.3	1	5/23	0	-	-
Rodan B	05/06	11	22	4	5.5	0	0	9	9	341	37.9	0	2/38	4	-	-
Sallmann R	15/16	8	65	12	5.4	0	0	14	7	253	36.1	0	2/30	2	-	-
Sandilands T	98/99	1	70	0	_	1	0	70*	0	26	_	0	0/26	0	_	-
Shallue M	09/10	9	160	8	20.0	1	0	95*	-	-	-	-	-	-	11	1
		-	8	o 4	2.0			7	-	-	-		-	0		1
Sharpe D	03/04	4	0			0	0					-				
Sharpe D Silby H	03/04	4	4	1	4.0	0	0	4	0	33	-	- 0	0/33	0	3	-

Λ	0
4	0

Slupecki W	17/18	3	1	2	0.5	0	0	1	2	73	36.5	0	1/20	0	-	-
Swift T	17/18	4	19	3	6.3	0	0	18	4	88	22.0	0	2/20	1	-	-
Terrill J	06/07	10	74	10	7.4	0	0	28	5	276	55.2	0	3/42	0	-	-
Thomas A	16/17	2	0	1	0.0	0	0	0	0	30	-	0	0/8	1	-	-
Thomas M	09/10	13	160	9	17.8	1	0	71*	21	513	24.4	0	4/32	4	-	-
Tricarico B	17/18	4	47	3	15.7	0	0	25	-	-	-	-	-	0	3	0
Vanni D	17/18	2	4	0	-	0	0	4*	1	54	54.0	0	1/33	0	-	-
Wigg C	11/12	1	10	1	10.0	0	0	10	-	-	-	-	-	0	-	-
Wigg X	10/11	13	204	11	18.6	0	0	46	5	232	46.6	0	3/65	6	0	0
Williams M	03/04	12	382	12		2	0	89	-	-	-	-	-	7	-	-
Wolan P	17/18	3	5	0	-	0	0	3*	4	63	15.7	0	3/19	0	-	-

Player	From	Gms	Rns	Out	Avg	50	100	Hs	Wk	Runs	Avg	5WI	BB	C(F)	C(W)	St
Adams Charlie	17/18	1	3	1	3.0	0	0	3	-	-	-	-	-	0	_	-
Adams Chris	17/18	3	48	2	24.0	0	0	26	-	-	-	_	-	-	2	0
Agutter G	17/18	6	158	5	31.6	1	0	71*	1	48	48.0	0	1/7	1	-	-
Asghar A	13/14	30	82	14	5.9	0	0	15*	25	816	32.6	0	3/26	11		1_
Atkinson R	16/17	2	1	2	0.5	0	0	1	0	3	-	0	0/3	0		-
Augerinos M	17/18	1	3	1	3.0	0	0	3	2	7	3.5	0	2/7	0	_	-
Bach Tom	98/99	205	5630	168	33.5	26	11	190	44	946	21.5	1	5/33	97	2	-
Bandash N	13/14	36	330	28	11.8	1	0	60	42	1043	24.8	1	5/44	20	2	
	98/99	222	2541	190	10.7			104*					4/14	65	-	-
Banks-Smith B Bilston T	15/16	232	3541	189	18.7	14	2		26	872	33.5	0			81	8
Boal E	17/18	6	24	3	8.0	0	0	9	1	47	47.0	0	1/12	0	-	-
Boal K	17/18	4	36	3	12.0	0	0	17	4	115	28.7	0	2/25	1	-	-
		4	82	3	27.7	1	0	50	2	110	55.0	0	1/22	2	-	-
Brandner P	13/14	62	930	50	18.7	4	0	58	65	1643	25.3	1	8/93	14	-	-
Briggs J	12/13	42	279	20	14.0	0	0	34	37	1217	32.9	0	3/12	17	-	-
Briggs R	12/13	59	305	35	8.7	0	0	23*	25	934	37.4	0	3/19	19	-	-
Briggs S	15/16	23	313	13	24.1	2	0	58*	16	321	20.1	0	3/15	3	-	-
Briggs T	12/13	34	467	30	15.6	2	0	72	24	741	30.9	0	2/25	12	-	-
Burke P	15/16	2	20	3	6.7	0	0	13	-	-	-	-	-	1	-	-
Burt D	92/93	187	3208	149	21.5	14	2	124	134	3709	27.7	2	5/46	33	-	-
Casha T	03/04	146	2232	125	17.9	6	2	130	100	2739	27.4	2	7/61	36	3	1
Colman L	02/03	118	825	66	12.5	1	0	81*	194	4029	20.8	6	8/45	38	-	-
Coyle B	03/04	156	2167	115	18.8	6	0	95	186	3940	21.2	2	5/20	68	-	-
Craine B	02/03	162	2512	118	21.3	8	3	163*	103	2521	24.4	0	4/38	47	_	-
D'Addazio A	04/05	135	405	44	9.2	0	0	44	241	4612	19.1	8	7/53	48	_	-
D'Addazio F	07/08	129	2276	114	20.8	9	1	124	44	1075	24.4	1	5/26	40	28	0
David B	07/08		2376	114	13.8	1	0	134 69*	135	3187	23.6	3	7/85	40		-
Delaney J	17/18	112	1059	77	-	1	0		2	12	6.0	0	2/12	40	-	-
Delaney M	17/18	1	81	0	3.0	0	0	81*	-	-	-	-	-	0	-	-
Dhawan A	17/18	1	3	1	7.2	0	0	3	-	-	-	-	-	0	-	0
Di Battista D	14/15	5 24	36 496	5 24	20.7			20*	25	- 779	31.2	0	4/18	0 7	2	0
Docherty B		362	9186	313	29.3	1	1	100 125	307	5715	18.6		6/17	181	-	-
Docherty T	78/79 15/16	21	173	14	12.4	48	9	75	17	270	21.0	7	2/5	3	2	0
Dooley C	15/16	18	337	13	25.9	1	0	118	17	370	21.8	0	2/7	5	2	0
Dooley R	17/18	1	1	0	-	0	1	1*	50 0	943 25	18.9 -	3	9/69 0/25	0	3	0
Doran M	09/10					0	0					0			-	-
2 Stuli IVI	07/10	106	572	57	10.0	1	0	83*	124	2714	21.9	4	7/21	24	-	-

All Player Performances (Career Aggregate) Statistics to End 2017/18

STC South Camberwell Cricket Club 2017/18 Annual Report

5	Λ
J	υ

1		25	420	23	1			1	8	224	28.0		3/33	10	1	<u>т </u>
Dougherty R	14/15				18.3	2	0	74				0			-	-
Douglas G	12/13	86	887	64	13.9	1	0	51*	33	1223	37.1	0	4/23	11	4	0
Douglas H	11/12	70	1175	54	21.8	6	1	100*	85	2302	27.1	2	5/21	18	-	-
Duncan N	17/18	3	8	2	4.0	0	0	7	5	35	7.0	0	3/24	0	-	-
Evans N	14/15	20	279	11	25.4	2	0	75*	7	208	7.3	0	3/24	12	_	-
Fairbrother S	09/10	106	2689	11 90	29.9	14	4	123	78	2334	29.9	1	5/58	53	_	-
Fennessy N	01/02	130		88				125	76	1841	29.9	0	4/34	42	1	
Fitz S	17/18		1965		22.3	10	2								3	1
Flatley T	17/18	1	5	1	5.0	0	0	5	1	35	35.0	0	1/35	0	-	-
· .		1 37	0 543	0 37	- 14.7	0	0	0* 89*	- 11	- 488	- 44.4	-	- 3/51	0	-	-
Flegeltaub L	14/15	141	2664	105	25.4	2	0	138	83	1865	22.5	0	5/36	50	-	-
Flint R	06/07	141	2004	105	23.4	9	4	156				1		50	-	-
Francis D	17/18	4	16	3	5.3	0	0	11*	1	49	49.0	0	1/7	1	-	-
Francis J	17/18	5	43	5		0	0	35	4	62	15.5	0	3/20	0	-	-
Francis M	98/99	130	959	81	11.8	2	0	53	155	3314	21.4	6	6/54	39	3	0
Francis N	17/18	2	0	2	0.0	0	0	0	0	19	-	0	0/3	0	-	-
George D	15/16	7	221	6	36.8	1	1	131	10	96	9.6	1	6/24	6	_	-
Gikas P	15/16	5	40	3	13.3	0	0	27	0	53	_	0	0/23	1	-	-
Gucciardo Z	17/18	7	180	8		1	0	66	2	118	59.0	0	1/24	0	-	-
Hando D	09/10	100	1537	85	18.1	5	0	69	23	762	33.1	0	4/28	38	-	-
Harrison L	16/17	5	36	2	18.0	0	0	24	10	142	14.2	0	4/25	3	_	_
Harrison S	13/14	14	291	12	24.3	2	0	60	18	245	13.6	0	4/16	5	_	
Henderson C	17/18	6	13	5				6					2/22	4		-
Holland D	17/18	2	14	3	2.6	0	0	5	2 0	132 2	66.0 -	0	0/2	2	-	-
Huff P	12/13				4.7	0	0					0			-	-
		26	146	20	7.3	0	0	28*	5	379	75.8	0	2/42	10	-	-
Huggins B	17/18	1	-	-	-	-	-	-	1	21	21.0	0	1/21	0	-	-
Hussain A	17/18	1	0	1	0.0	0	0	0	0	89	-	0	0/19	0	-	-
Jackson L	17/18	1	17	1	17.0	0	0	17	0	24	-	0	0/24	0	-	-
Jackson P	17/18	1	0	1	0.0	0	0	0	1	16	16.0	0	1/16	0	-	-
James W	13/14	10	43	6	7.2	0	0	29	10	177	17.7	0	3/23	3	-	-
Jamieson M	13/14	30	403	26	15.5	1	1	119	33	781	23.7	0	4/21	5	-	-
Jowett S	05/06	50	1463	49	29.9	4	3	135*	0	33	-	0	0/14	13	-	-
King A	08/09	100	2707	69	39.2	18	1	128*	66	2002	30.3	1	6/78	28	2	1
King O	13/14	46	523	35	14.9	1	0	63	5	81	16.2	0	2/0	6	-	-
King S	17/18	5	13	2	6.5	0	0	12*	1	72	72.0	0	1/12	0	_	-
Lacki P	14/15	38	76	25	3.0	0	0	12	2	258	129.0	0	1/16	3	_	-
Lagastes J	15/16	19	184	19	9.7			46	13	348	26.8	0	3/18	5	-	
Lasscock G	12/13	3	121	2	60.5	0	0	50*	1	3	3.0		1/3	1	-	-
						1	0					0			-	-

_	1
٦	
\sim	Τ.

Lasscock H	17/18	6	31	6	5.2	0	0	15	3	78	26.0	0	1/13	0	-	-
Lynch P	89/90	320	6277	303	20.7	22	6	125	31	841	27.1	0	3/20	128	4	0
Macmillan H	17/18	10	112	7	16.0	0	0	49	0	122	-	0	0/12	3	-	-
Macmillan T	17/18	4	127	3	42.3	1	0	52*	0	42	-	0	0/12	0	-	-
Macmillan W	17/18	8	38	6	6.3	0	0	29	4	80	20.0	0	1/7	0	-	-
Mansour M	17/18	8	93	9	10.3	0	0	19	4	199	49.7	0	1/17	2	-	-
Martin D	17/18	7	110	7	15.7	0	0	36	1	159	159.0	0	1/19	3	-	-
Martin T	17/18	5	52	4	13.0	0	0	24	1	58	58.0	0	1/23	0	-	-
McCarthy J	17/18	4	4	4	1.0	0	0	3	4	63	15.7	0	2/10	0	-	-
McDonald T	17/18	10	92	8	11.5	0	0	45	7	298		0	3/85	2	-	-
McKenzie J	13/14	35	467	29	16.1	2	0	54	1	20	20.0	0	1/20	4	24	0
McMahen B	17/18	1	5	1	5.0	0	0	5	0	16	-	0	0/16	0	-	-
McMahen J	17/18	1	52	1	52.0	1	0	52	-	-	-	-	-	0	-	-
McMahen P	17/18	1	2	1	2.0	0	0	2	0	18	-	0	0/18	0	-	-
Mehta P	16/17	14	178	15	11.9	0	0	39	3	62	20.7	0	2/4	0	-	-
Mehta S	17/18	3	19	3	6.3	0	0	12	-	-	-	-	-	0	-	-
Morrison P	99/00	216	3401	154	22.1	11	4	128	249	5063	20.3	4	5/11	55	-	-
Moyle G	04/05	22	417	18	23.2	1	0	73	4	106	26.5	0	2/25	7	11	0
Murray A	78/79	324	6631	318	20.9	31	3	129*	15	311	20.7	0	4/41	128	-	-
Nunan C	12/13	21	263	14	18.8	1	0	59	18	496	27.5	0	4/6	6	-	-
Nunan P	12/13	5	85	5	17.0	1	0	56	0	34	-	0	0/2	1	-	-
O'Connell D	96/97	243	4782	221	21.6	21	5	153	52	1661	31.9	1	5/29	102	15	3
O'Connell M	99/00	170	3088	146	21.2	12	2	147*	59	1604	27.2	2	6/13	58	21	4
O'Connell S	93/94	252	8727	224	39.0	51	14	176*	4	98	24.5	0	1/6	19	320	44
O'Leary D	17/18	1	3	1	3.0	0	0	3*	2	30	15.0	0	2/30	0	-	-
O'Leary P	12/13	3	36	3	12.0	0	0	27	2	19	9.5	0	2/19	0	_	-
Perks D	15/16	6	42	5	8.4	0	0	10	1	71	71.0	0	1/22	0	-	-
Porozny J	14/15	21	141	11	12.8	0	0	38*	30	474	15.8	1	5/48	7	-	-
Ravindranath R	11/12	47	333	22	15.1	0	0	49	54	1120	20.7	2	5/23	12	-	-
Rodan B	05/06	36	162	20	8.1	0	0	31*	30	1136	37.9	0	3/23	8	-	-
Sallmann R	15/16	26	126	25	5.0	0	0	19*	19	624	32.8	0	3/25	5	-	-
Sandilands T	98/99	119	1815	100	18.2	9	0	70*	15	311	20.7	0	4/60	53	-	-
Shallue M	09/10	41	1028	39	26.4	7	1	101	3	26	8.7	0	3/7	8	23	1
Sharpe D	03/04	145	3304	137	24.1	20	2	154*	2	119	59.5	0	2/37	48	59	2
Silby H	17/18	1	4	1	4.0	0	0	4	0	33	-	0	0/33	0	-	-
Silby K	17/18	2	12	1	12.0	0	0	12	0	25	-	0	0/25	0	-	-
Slupecki W	17/18	3	1	2	0.5	0	0	1	2	73	36.5	0	1/20	0	-	-

5	\mathbf{r}
J	2

Swift T	17/18	4	19	3	6.3	0	0	18	4	88	22.0	0	2/20	1	-	-
Terrill J	06/07	107	1059	87	12.2	1	0	53	51	1939	38.0	0	4/28	17	-	-
Thomas A	16/17	2	0	1	0.0	0	0	0	0	30	-	0	0/8	1	-	-
Thomas M	09/10	50	680	34	20.0	1	2	154*	69	1637	23.7	1	5/26	19	-	-
Tricarico B	17/18	4	47	3	15.7	0	0	25	-	-	-	-	-	0	3	0
Vanni D	17/18	2	4	0	-	0	0	4*	1	54	54.0	0	1/33	0	-	-
Wigg C	11/12	28	752	21	35.8	4	1	106*	0	13	-	0	0/13	5	13	1
Wigg X	10/11	87	1235	69	17.9	4	0	61	28	908	32.4	0	3/39	24	22	2
Williams M	03/04	101	2430	91	26.7	14	3	136	16	501	31.3	0	3/27	36	-	-
Wolan P	17/18	3	5	0	-	0	0	3*	4	63	15.7	0	3/19	0	-	-

Veterans Aggregate Statistics to End Season 2017/18

Player	From	Gms	Rns	Out	Avg	40	Hs	Wk	Runs	Avg	3WI	5WI	BB	C(F)	C(W)	St
Adams C	15/16	15	199	12	16.6	2	43*	0	19	-	0	0	0/7	0	7	0
Bilston T	15/16	17	97	7	13.9	0	32	1	99	99.0	0	0	1/1	4	-	-
Bond M	16/17	11	22	3	7.3	0	8*	2	158	79.0	0	0	1/17	1	-	-
Braham A	15/16	14	258	12	21.5	2	45*	12	348	29.0	0	0	2/17	2	-	-
Briggs R	17/18	1	3	0	-	0	3*	0	17	-	0	0	0/17	-	-	-
Goodwin S	17/18	1	8	1	8.0	0	8	1	30	30.0	0	0	1/30	-	-	-
Hall P	15/16	18	389	13	29.9	3	40*	19	400	21.1	1	0	3/20	2	-	-
Huggins B	15/16	17	260	14	18.6	1	43*	16	425	26.6	3	0	3/19	3	-	-
Jones A	15/16	4	56	2	28.0	0	21	0	8	-	0	0	0/5	0	-	-
Judd C	15/16	7	259	2	129.5	5	44*	9	156	17.3	1	0	3/9	0	-	-
Krohn J	15/16	10	163	6	27.2	2	43*	-	-	-	-	-	-	1	6	2
Lally S	16/17	6	76	4	19.0	0	31*	5	60	12.0	0	0	2/16	0	-	-
Leoncelli A	16/17	10	193	4	48.3	4	45*	11	150	13.6	1	0	3/10	0	-	-
Macmillan T	17/18	5	88	4	22.0	0	34*	5	108	21.6	0	0	2/12	-	-	-
McMahen P	15/16	16	353	10	35.3	5	45*	6	267	44.5	0	0	2/23	1	0	1
1734Parkinson B	15/16	16	252	6	42.0	3	45*	8	260	32.5	0	0	2/23	1	-	-
Sengupta S	17/18	1	0	1	0.0	0	0	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Silby H	15/16	10	99	4	24.8	0	27	6	279	46.5	0	0	2/18	1	_	-
Urquhart P	15/16	22	684	11	62.2	11	45*	5	208	41.6	0	0	2/32	5	-	-
Westmore L	16/17	10	71	3	23.7	0	27*	8	236	29.5	1	0	3/26	2	-	-

T20 Statistics 2017-18

Name	G	R	SR	Av	HS	30	50	W	ER	Av	3W	5W	BB	С	С	S	AR	UR
	ms					s	s				Is	Is		F	W	t	0	0
Bach Tom	3	91	111. 0	30. 3	61	0	1	-	-	-	-	-	-	1	-	-	0	0
Brandne r P	3	14	87.5	7.0	13	0	0	1	10. 5	63. 0	0	0	1/3 4	0	-	-	1	0
Briggs T	1	0	0.0	0.0	0	0	0	3	5.3	5.3	1	0	3/1 6	0	-	-	0	0
Casha T	3	42	150. 0	14. 0	18	0	0	1	4.8	4.0	0	0	1/4	0	-	-	0	0
Colman L	3	16	123. 1	16. 0	16*	0	0	4	8.4	21. 3	0	0	2/1 0	2	-	-	0	0
Coyle B	3	17	58.6	8.5	7*	0	0	4	4.6	11. 5	0	0	2/1 4	0	-	-	0	0
D'Adda zio A	1	6	75.0	-	6*	0	0	1	6.7	27. 0	0	0	1/2 7	0	-	-	0	0
Doran M	1	-	-	-	-	-	-	0	6.2	-	0	0	0/2 5	0	-	-	0	0
Douglas H	1	0	0.0	0.0	0	0	0	0	4.0	-	0	0	0/8	0	-	-	0	0
Fairbrot her S	2	1	20.0	0.5	1	0	0	3	7.4	17. 3	1	0	3/2 5	2	-	-	0	0
O'Conn ell D	2	7	63.6	3.5	6	0	0	-	-	-	-	-	-	2	-	-	0	0
O'Conn ell S	2	16	106. 7	8.0	16	0	0	1	6.0	6.0	0	0	1/6	1	-	-	0	0
Rodan B	2	5	38.5	5.0	5	0	0	1	6.2	31/ 0	0	0	1/1 7	1	-	-	1	0
Shallue M	3	12 2	171. 8	61. 0	106 *	0	1	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	2	1	2	1
Thomas M	2	27	73.0	27. 0	27*	0	0	2	6.3	21. 0	0	0	2/2 4	1	-	-	0	0
Wigg X	1	17	65.4	-	17*	0	0	-	-	-	-	-	-	0	-	-	0	0

Career Aggregate T20 Statistics

Name	G	R	SR	Av	HS	30	50	W	ER	Av	3W	5W	BB	С	С	S	AR	UR
	ms					s	s				Is	Is		F	W	t	0	0
Bach	43	89	113.	24.	82	5	6	2	7.6	34.	0	0	1/1	1	-	-	9	4
Tom		0	7	1						0			6	5				
Brandne	19	58	78.4	9.7	16	0	0	1	8.1	34.	0	0	2/1	9	-	-	2	0
r P								0		9			2					
Briggs	1	0	0.0	0.0	0	0	0	3	5.3	5.3	1	0	3/1	0	-	-	0	0
Т													6					
Casha T	16	16	111.	7.8	25	0	0	3	10.	28.	0	0	2/3	3	-	-	2	0
		6	4						9	3			3					
Colman	17	65	171.	16.	17	0	0	1	6.7	23.	2	0	3/7	5	-	-	3	0
L			1	3				6		4								
Coyle B	37	16	110.	9.7	32*	1	0	3	5,9	21.	1	0	4/1	1	-	-	3	3
-		5	7					2		2			8	6				

						_	_	-			-		- 11			1	-	
D'Adda	33	42	84.0	10.	12*	0	0	3	6.0	19.	2	0	3/1	9	-	-	3	1
zio A				5				4		8			4					
Doran	4	2	40.0	-	2*	0	0	2	8.1	48.	0	0	1/1	0	-	-	0	0
М										5			6					
Douglas	1	0	0.0	0.0	0	0	0	0	4.0	-	0	0	0/8	0	-	-	0	0
Н																		
Fairbrot	40	82	115.	21.	75	10	3	6	6.1	14.	9	1	5/1	1	-	-	9	0
her S		4	7	1				3		2			7	7				
O'Conn	43	77	134.	19.	77	7	3	-	-	-	-	-	-	1	-	-	2	1
ell D		3	7	3										6				
O'Conn	44	92	122.	27.	98*	7	5	2	4.5	4.5	0	0	1/3	5	23	6	18	4
ell S		1	5	1														
Rodan	2	5	38.5	5.0	5	0	0	1	6.2	31/	0	0	1/1	1	-	-	1	0
В										0			7					
Shallue	10	26	140.	38.	106	0	2	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	7	1	3	1
М		7	0	1	*													
Thomas	14	39	70.1	13.	27*	0	0	1	6.6	13.	2	0	4/2	4	-	-	1	1
М				0				6		5			1					
Wigg X	4	17	65.4	17.	17*	0	0	1	5.7	17.	0	0	1/1	0	-	-	1	0
_				0						0			7					

TEAM RECORDS: FIFTH (ONE-DAY) ELEVEN

Wkt	Partners	Runs	Opposition	Season
1	N Fennessy & N Hodgson	228*	Melbourne Deaf	2006/07
2	N Hodgson & S Ross	184	Melbourne Deaf	2006/07
3	M Jamieson & J Parker	181	Manningham	2013/14
4	P Fisicaro & R McDowall	233*	Glen Iris	2007/08
5	R McDowall & J O'Connell	173	St Kevins OC	2008/09
6	A King & G Douglas	136	Mont Albert	2014/15
7	D Spithill & C Fraser	96*	Manningham	2009/10
8	P Mercoulia & M Pivetta	144*	St Barnabas	2002/03
9	S Ross & B David	67	Abbotsford Anglers	2010/11
10	T Beaton & M Francis	82*	East Malvern RSL	2008/09

Team's highest score	5/333	Abbotsford Anglers	2005/06
Team's lowest score	37	Heathmont	1999/00
Highest score against	373	Abbotsford Anglers	2005/06
Lowest score against	49	St Stephens Greythorn	2010/11
Highest individual score	156*	P Fisicaro vs Glen Iris	2007/08
Highest aggregate	855	N Hodgson	2006/07
Best bowling performance	6/14	E Behan vs Ashburton	2005/06
Most wickets in a season	27	N Hodgson	2006/07
Most catches in a season	16	B Mannix	2003/04
Most stumpings in a season	3	P Mercoulia	2002/03
		B Mitchell	2005/06

TEAM RECORDS: SIXTH (ONE-DAY) ELEVEN

Wkt	Partners	Runs	Opposition	Season
1	S Camilleri & P Mercoulia	332*	Ashburton	2004/05
2	R Zambelli & E Fitzwilliam	242*	North Balwyn	2006/07
3	N Hodgson & A Teelow	174	East Malvern RSL	2005/06
4	N Hodgson & S Ross	150*	St Kevins OC	2005/06
5	S Bailey & A Dawkins	155	Abbotsford Anglers	2002/03
6	G Stewart & T Cameron	93	Manningham	2008/09
7	S Hoy & M Sexton	92*	Clifton Hill	2009/10
8	R Smith & A Webb	71*	Clifton Hill	2010/11
9	R Kimber & D Hubbard	67	Burwood	2005/06
10	N Maskiell & T Michaelides	43	Abbotsford Anglers	2003/04
10	M McGrath & T Bach	43*	Abbotsford Anglers	2004/05

Team's highest score	7/382	South Camberwell	2006/07
Team's lowest score	81	Manningham	2008/09
Highest score against	333	South Camberwell	2006/07
Lowest score against	33	Donvale	2006/07
Highest individual score	206*	S Camilleri v Ashburton	2004/05
Highest aggregate	738	J Murray	2009/10
Best bowling performance	6/15	S Hoy v Hartwell	2009/10
Most wickets in a season	38	S Bailey	2002/03
Most catches in a season	15	E Fitzwilliam	2006/07
Most stumpings in a season	4	E Fitzwilliam	2006/07
		G Smith	2010/11

Club's Top 10 Performers

Most runs scored		-	Most games played			
Player	Runs	ns Player Wkt		Player	Games	
John Krohn	11,992	Luke D'Astoli	508	John Krohn	539	
Bernard Docherty	9,186	Basil Finnigan	424	Bernard Docherty	362	
Kevin Burt	8,811	Greg Wignell	414	Kevin Burt	360	
Steve O'Connell	8,727	Leigh Jondahl	Leigh Jondahl 376 Andrew M		324	
Rohan McDowall	7,293	Michael Mitchell	326	Peter Lynch	320	
Andrew Murray	6,631	Kevin Lynch 313		Eugene Fitzwilliam	316	
Peter Lynch	6,277	Bernard Docherty	307	Kevin Lynch	310	
Kevin Lynch	6,042	Mark Molloy	299	Luke D'Astoli	280	
Patrick Docherty	5,957	Richard Corbett	296	Patrick Docherty	275	
Alan Yarwood	5,892	Eugene Fitzwilliam	284	Mark Molloy	266	

Most catches (non-keepers)

Top wicket-keepers

Player	Catches	Player	Catches	Stpgs	Dismissals
Eugene Fitzwilliam	211	Kevin Burt	387	210	597
Bernard Docherty	181	John Krohn	351	79	430
Peter Lynch	128	Steve O'Connell	320	44	366
Andrew Murray	128	Julian di Stefano	275	19	292
Michael Wignell	113	Tim Allen	171	24	195
Luke D'Astoli	107	Gary Chard	144	29	173
Justin Murray	106	Michael Drew	100	21	121
Stuart McCulloch	103	Doug Baguley	80	19	99
Stirling Rowe	103	Ben Banks-Smith	81	8	89
Patrick Docherty	102	Tim Sharpe	70	3	73
Daniel O'Connell	102				

Most scores of 50 or more		Most centuries	Highest	scores	
65	Steve O'Connell	17	Rohan McDowall	250*	Basil Finnigan
57	Bernard Docherty	14	Steve O'Connell	228	Mark Robertson
56	Rohan McDowall	13	John Krohn	223	Greg Wignell
56	John Krohn	11	Alan Yarwood	223	Ross Moore
55	Kevin Burt	11	Tom Bach	206*	Steve Camilleri
37	Tom Bach	9	Greg Wignell	203	John Krohn
35	Julian di Stefano	9	Basil Finnigan	190	Tom Bach
34	Andrew Murray	9	Bernard Docherty	189	Tim Allen
33	Alan Yarwood	9	Chris Hoare	188*	David Field
33	Greg Wignell	8	Stephen Ross	183	Andrew Classon

Most times 5 wickets in an innings		Bes	t bowling figures (one innings)
29	Greg Wignell	10/52	John Aspinall
20	Basil Finnigan	9/18	Paul Aspinall
19	Leigh Jondahl	9/25	Greg Wignell
17	Michael Mitchell	9/48	Chris Wood
14	Kevin Lynch	9/69	Callum Dooley
14	Patrick Wignell	9/82	Justin Hoy
14	Luke D'Astoli	8/3	Peter Sandilands
13	John Aspinall	8/25	Kevin Lynch
12	Phil Featherston	8/27	Eugene Fitzwilliam
11	Geoff Walker	8/40	Nick Oddy

Club's Top 10 Performers in 2017/18

Most runs scored

Most wickets taken

Player	Gms	Runs	Ave	Player	Gms	Wkts	Ave
M Williams	12	382	31.8	C Dooley	4	23	13.9
S O'Connell	13	364	28.0	B David	11	21	19.6
Tom Bach	10	305	33.9	M Thomas	13	21	24.4
F D'Addazio	12	305	30.5	L Colman	9	20	17.2
S Fairbrother	11	293	29.3	H Douglas	12	18	19.2
N Fennessy	8	233	38.8	B Coyle	10	15	17.9
A King	13	227	20.6	A King	13	14	27.4
D Hando	13	211	16.2	A D'Addazio	6	12	21.1
X Wigg	13	204	18.6	P Brandner	11	12	26.2
D Burt	10	200	25.0	M Doran	4	11	21.0
				J Lagastes	12	11	23.6

Most catches (non-keepers)

Wicket-keepers

Player	Cts	Player	Cts	Stpgs	Dis
L Flegeltaub	8	F D'Addazio	18	0	18
M Williams	7	M Shallue	11	1	12
J Briggs	6	S O'Connell	6	1	7
A Asghar	6	D Sharpe	3	1	4
D Hando	6	B Tricarico	3	0	3
X Wigg	6	C Dooley	3	0	3
L Colman, S O'Connell	5	N Fennessy	1	1	2
A D'Addazio, S Fairbrother	4	J McKenzie, A Dhawan,	2	0	2
G Douglas, M Thomas, A King,	4	Chris Adams, T Docherty,	2	0	2
C Henderson, B Rodan, B David	4	D O'Connell	2	0	2

Basil Finnigan Medal Winners

Season	Player	Votes	Season	Player	Votes
1985/86	Geoff Walker	20	2000/01	Luke d'Astoli	17
1986/87	Pat Wignell	17	2001/02	Stephen Hoy	13
1987/88	Greg Wignell	24	"	Michael Pivetta	13
1988/89	Bernard Docherty	13	2002/03	Stephen Hoy	13
"	Eugene Fitzwilliam	13	"	Jack Krohn	13
"	Greg Wignell	13	2003/04	Luke d'Astoli	13
1989/90	Michael Learmonth	22	2004/05	Michael Mitchell	
1990/91	Geoff Walker	15	2005/06	Daniel Smith	
1991/92	Geoff Walker	18	2006/07	Neil Hodgson	
1992/93	Peter Williams	12	2007/08	Luke D'Astoli 1	
1993/94	James Hall	14	2008/09	Alex Ross	
"	Chris Hoare	14	2009/10	Peter Morrison	
1994/95	Chris Wood	14	2010/11	Steve O'Connell	
1995/96	Bernard Docherty	15	2011/12	Steve O'Connell, Peter 13 Lynch, Justin Murray	
1996/97	Peter Warcaba	18	2012/13	Sam Fairbrother 16	
1997/98	Rohan McDowall	14	2013/14	Peter Morrison	
"	Daniel Burt	14	2014/15	Alex King 2	
1998/99	Matthew Thackwray	15	2015/16	G Douglas 13	
1999/00	Michael Pivetta	16	2016/17	A D'Addazio	16
			2017/18	M Williams, L Colman	11